THIS ISSUE HAS NO PART III (REGULATIONS OF SASKATCHEWAN)



The Saskatchewan Gazette

PUBLISHED WEEKLY BY AUTHORITY OF THE QUEEN'S PRINTER

PART I

Volume 88

REGINA, FRIDAY, MAY 22, 1992

No. 21

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PART I

SPECIAL DAYS	646													
ACTS PROCLAIMED														
MINISTER'S ORDERS														
The Government Organization Act	040													
The Oil and Gas Conservation Act														
The Veterinary Services Act	647													
CORPORATIONS BRANCH NOTICES	647													
The Co-operatives Act, 1989														
The Business Corporations Act														
The Business Names Registration Act														
The Non-profit Corporations Act														
Correction	001													
PUBLIC NOTICES	662													
The Change of Name Act														
The Crown Corporations Act, 1978														
The Election Act														
The Northern Municipalities Act														
The Oil and Gas Conservation Act														
The Planning and Development Act, 1983														
The Rural Municipality Act, 1989														
The Urban Municipality Act, 1984	676													
RULES OF COURT	676													
Court of Queen's Bench, Province of Saskatchewan														
Court of Queen's Bench, Frounce of Saskatchewan	070													
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY FOR A PRIVATE BILL	678													
LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE PROVINCE														
OF SASKATCHEWAN	678													
NOTICE TO ADVERTISERS	678													
PART II														
The Parks Amendment Regulations, 1992	133													
<u> </u>	100													

SPECIAL DAYS

The following week has been designated by the Minister responsible for Saskatchewan Government Insurance as:

"CAA Saskatchewan Week" - June 8 to 13, 1992.

The following week has been designated by the Minister of Health as:

"Scleroderma Awareness Week" in Saskatchewan - June 7 to 13, 1992.

The following week has been designated by the Minister of Social Services as:

"National Access Awareness Week Integrating Persons with Disabilities" in Saskatchewan — June 1 to 7, 1992.

ACTS PROCLAIMED

The following proclamations have been issued that are effective on or after January 1, 1992:

The Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, S.S. 1990-91, c.F-22.01. Proclaimed in force effective April 1, 1992.

The Labour-sponsored Venture Capital Corporations Amendment Act, 1990, S.S. 1990-91, c.20. Proclaimed in force effective February 17, 1992.

*The Medical Profession Amendment Act. 1991, S.S. 1991, c.6. Proclaimed in force effective May 15, 1992.

The Police Act, 1990, S.S. 1990-91, c.P-15.01. Proclaimed in force effective January 1, 1992.

*A proclamation appearing in this list for the first time is indicated in bold print.

MINISTER'S ORDERS

The Government Organization Act

NORTHERN SASKATCHEWAN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT REVOLVING FUND DISTRICT LOANS COMMITTEE

Whereas subsection 16(1) of The Government Organization Act provides that:

For the purpose of exercising any of the powers or performing any of the duties or functions conferred or imposed on him by or pursuant to this Act or any law, a minister may appoint one or more advisory committees for a specific period and for a specific purpose.

And whereas subsection 13(1) of The Northern Saskatchewan Economic Development Amendment Regulations, 1987 made pursuant to The Economic Development and Tourism Act provides that:

The minister may by order appoint a district committee consisting of six persons:

a) two of whom are employed by and represent the department; and

b) four of whom are residents in the district and who, in the opinion of the minister, have demonstrated business experience.

And whereas it is deemed to be expedient and in the public interest to appoint a District Loans Committee:

Now therefore, I, Dwaim M. Lingenfelter, Minister of Economic Diversification and Trade do hereby:

a) confirm the following persons as members of the District Loans Committee effective April 1, 1992:

Mr. William Allcock, Regina (Chairman)

Mr. Jim Bogard, La Ronge Mr. Emile Burnouf, Ile a la Crosse Mr. Roy Cheecham, La Loche

Mr. Harry Morin, Sandy Bay Mrs. Hazel Scarfe, La Ronge;

b) appoint each of the above persons to a one (1) year term expiring March 31, 1993.

Dated May 5, 1992 at Regina, Sask.

Dwain M. Lingenfelter, Minister of Economic Diversification and Trade.

The Oil and Gas Conservation Act

MIDALE CENTRAL MIDALE BEDS POOL — CARBON DIOXIDE FLOOD PROJECT -HORIZONTAL WELL

MRO 114/92. The application submitted by Shell Canada Limited to drill a horizontal well as part of the carbon dioxide flood project in The Midale Unit is approved pursuant to section 17.1 of The Oil and Gas Conservation Act. Permission is granted to construct the facilities and to drill and complete one well with a proposed horizontal section of up to 300 m in the Midale Beds underlying legal subdivision 3 of Section 11, in Township 6, in Range 11, West of the Second Meridian, in accordance with plans and specifications filed with Saskatchewan Energy and Mines as Document No. P.M. 771 and subject to the following provisions:

- 1 The horizontal well shall not be subject to the provisions of MRO 159/65 P0 21.
- 2 The horizontal well shall be produced according to good production practice.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 7, 1992.

CACTUS LAKE NORTH MCLAREN SAND POOL — STEAM INJECTION PROJECT

MRO 124/92. The application submitted by LASMO Canada Inc. to conduct a steam injection project in the Catus Lake North McLaren Sand Pool is approved pursuant to section 17.1 of The Oil and Gas Conservation Act. Permission is granted to construct the facilities and to complete the well LASMO Ccts. L N Inj DD B11-16-36-28 as a steam injection well, in accordance with plans and specifications filed with Saskatchewan Energy and Mines as Document No. P.M. 823 and subject to the following conditions:

1 Installations shall be subject to the approval of a field representative of Saskatchewan Energy and Mines prior to commencement of steam injection and subsequent to any modification to such installations.

2 Annual progress reports shall be submitted to the Engineering Services Branch of Saskatchewan Energy and Mines.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 7, 1992.

WEIR HILL FROBISHER BEDS POOL — HORIZONTAL WELL PROJECT MODIFICATION

MRO 125/92. The application submitted by Walking Stick Oil & Gas Corp. to modify the horizontal well project in the Weir Hill Frobisher Beds Pool is approved pursuant to section 17.1 of The Oil and Gas Conservation Act. Permission is granted to drill and complete a second horizontal section with a proposed length of 200 m in the Frobisher Beds underlying legal subdivisions 7 and 8 of Section 5, in Township 6, in Range 5, West of the Second Meridian, in accordance with plans and specifications filed with Saskatchewan Energy and Mines as Document No. H.W. 130 and subject to the provision included in Minister's Order MRO 63/92 dated March 9, 1992.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 7, 1992.

BUTTE WEST UPPER SHAUNAVON POOL — WATERFLOOD PROJECT

MRO 126/92. The application submitted by ResoQuest Energy Corp. to conduct a waterflood project in the Butte West Upper Shaunavon Pool is approved pursuant to section 17.1 of *The Oil and Gas Conservation Act.* Permission is granted to construct the facilities and to recomplete the following wells:

ResoQuest et al Butte W 13-28-12-19, ResoQuest et al Butte W 7-29-12-19, ResoQuest et al Butte W 13-29-12-19 and ResoQuest et al Butte W 7-32-12-19,

as pressure maintenance water injection wells, all in accordance with plans and specifications filed with Saskatchewan Energy and Mines as Document No. P.M. 824 and subject to the following conditions:

- 1 Installations shall be subject to the approval of a field representative of Saskatchewan Energy and Mines priopr to commencement of water injection and subsequent to any modification to such installations.
- 2 The wellhead injection pressure shall be limited to a maximum of 10 000 kPa.
- 3 Annual progress reports shall be submitted to the Engineering Services Branch of Saskatchewan Energy and Mines.
- 4 The injection of water shall not commence until the project area has been unitized.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 7, 1992.

Bruce W. Wilson, Executive Director, Petroleum and Natural Gas Division, Saskatchwan Energy and Mines.

ERRATUM

In the May 1, 1992 publication of *The Saskat-chewan Gazette*, under the heading, "Weyburn

Midale Beds Pool Weyburn Frobisher Beds Pool", line 1, page 551, column two, should read: "MRO 104/92 PO 14, Pursuant to section 17 of . . ."

The Veterinary Services Act

ALTERATION OF BOUNDARIES OF THE MAPLE CREEK VETERINARY SERVICE DISTRICT BOARD

By virtue of the authority vested in my be subsections (4) and (5) of Section 3 of *The Veterinary Services Act*, R.S.S. 1978, c. V-6, and in accoradance with the recommendation of the Rural Municipality of Reno No. 51, made to me pursuant to the said Act, I, Bernhard H. Wiens, Minister of Agriculture and Food, do hereby order the withdrawal of the said rural municipality from the Maple Creek Veterinary Service District Board to be effective April 1, 1992.

Dated at Regina, April 30, 1992.

Bernhard H. Wiens, Minister of Agriculture and Food.

Certified True Copy: Bernhard H. Wiens, Minister of Agriculture and Food.

CORPORATIONS BRANCH NOTICES

The Co-operatives Act, 1989

NOTICE

Name: The Fogal Agri-Pool Limited

Date: May 1, 1992

Pursuant to section 280 of *The Co-operatives Act, 1989*, the co-operative gave notice that it has ceased to carry on business in Saskatchewan. At the expiration of 30 days from the date of this notice the name of the co-operative will be struck off the Register of Co-operatives.

CERTIFICATE AMENDMENT

Name: Westlane Feeder Co-operative Ltd.
Date of Amendment: April 28, 1992
Nature of Amendment: change name to
Border Livestock Co-operative Ltd.

NOTICES OF STRIKE-OFF (May 7, 1992)

	Name:	Jurisdiction:
	Big Sky Cattle Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.
	Craik Feeder Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.
	Double S Feeder Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.
	Flatlands Feeder Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.
	Glencairn Child Care Co-operative	Sask.
	Manitou Feeder Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.
	Nekaneet Cattle Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.
	The North View Apartment	
	Co-operative Limited	Sask.
Į	P & R Livestock Co-operative Ltd.	Sask.

Name:
Sidekick Co-operative Ltd.
Sask.

Thunder Creek Cattle Feeders
Co-operative Ltd.
Sask.

The Tompkins Community
Skating Rink Co-operative
Ltd.
Sask.

Young Dairy Beef Feeder
Co-operative Ltd.
Sask.

Monte Curle, Deputy Registrar of Co-operatives.

The Business Corporations Act

CERTIFICATES OF INCORPORATION

Name: Acadia Clinical Corporation
Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: Drawer 122-15 Innovation
Blvd., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: manufacture
electroencephlogram machines

Name: Arawa Farms Ltd. — Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 28, Ruthilda Main Type of Business: farming

Name: B & D Enterprises Limited
Date of Incorporation: May 4, 1992
Mailing Address: 310 Gardiner Park Crt.,
Regina

Main Type of Business: service station

Name: Benzz Electrical and General Construction Services Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 1138 3rd St., Estevan Main Type of Business: general and electrical construction

Name: Bi-View Janitorial Services Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992 Mailing Address: 2343 Broad St., Regina Main Type of Business: cleaning

Name: Cam & Chau Holdings Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 247 5th Ave. N., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: hold and manage real
estate

Name: Ceilings International Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: 1924 Dufferin Ave., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: ceiling cleaning service

Name: Chateau Real Estate Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 106-12 High St. E., Moose Jaw

Mailing Address: 106-12 High St. E., Moose Jaw Main Type of Business: real estate

Name: Deep South Animal Clinic Ltd. Date of Incorporation: May 4, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 187, Omega Main Type of Business: animal clinic

Name: DH Electric Ltd.

Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 69, Canora

Main Type of Business: electrical construction and maintenance

Name: E and L Enterprises Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: 1891 Albert St. N., Regina
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: Fred's Plumbing & Heating Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 210, Lipton
Main Type of Business: install and supply
plumbing and heating services and materials

Name: G C O C #1 Holdings Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: 1204 Central Ave., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: The Gold Mine Jewellery Company Inc. Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992

Mailing Address: 700-201 21st St. E., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: jewellery sales

Name: Green Tree Fencing Supplies Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: May 6, 1992
Mailing Address: 575 32nd St. W., Prince Albert
Main Type of Business: fencing supplies

Name: J & V Oilfield Contracting Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: Drawer 1567, Kindersley
Main Type of Business: oilfield contracting

Name: K R J Holdings Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 250, Esterhazy
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: Karaoke Hi-Tek Centre Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: 101-2515 Victoria Ave., Regina Main Type of Business: sell and rent music, videos and electronic equipment/supplies

Name: L S Sales Inc.
Date of Incorporation: May 7, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 280, Davidson
Main Type of Business: bulk fuel sales

Name: L.M. Lam's Restaurant Ltd.

Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992

Mailing Address: 407 Avg. C South, Sael

Mailing Address: 407 Ave. C South, Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: restaurant

Name: Macklin Insurance & Realty Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 1277, Lloydminster
Main Type of Business: general insurance and
realty

Name: Michel Construction Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 109 Dalgleish Dr., Regina
Main Type of Business: construction

Name: Micon Management Ltd.

Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 315 Cascade St., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: construction

management

Name: Paradigm Distributions Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 1428 14th St. E., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: market environmental
products — water filters, etc.

Name: Petersen's Abattoir Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 251, Cabri
Main Type of Business: custom slaughtering, cutting and wrapping of meat

Name: Power's Animal Control Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: 309-105 21st St. E., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: municipal bylaw
enforcement

Name: Regina Audio Visual Event Staging Corp.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: 605 Park St., Regina
Main Type of Business: event mangement and staging, conferences, conventions, etc.

Name: Sanfoord Wholesale, Inc. Date of Incorporation: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: 902 Spadina Cres. E., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: wholesale catalogue of miscellaneous items

Name: Seedland Sales Inc.

Date of Incorporation: May 4, 1992

Mailing Address: Box 520, North Battleford

Main Type of Business: farming

Name: K. Shaw Enterprises Inc.
Date of Incorporation: May 6, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 2197, Kindersley
Main Type of Business: real estate agency

Name: The Sun Room Salon Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: 226 University Park Dr.,
Regina

Main Type of Business: tanning salon, retail sale of tanning products, T-shirts, etc.

Name: Tuffy's Transport Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 412, Bengough
Main Type of Business: trucking

Name: Valley Realty Inc.
Date of Incorporation: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 244, Balcarres
Main Type of Business; sell real estate

Name: Waldheim Grocery Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 10, Waldheim
Main Type of Business: retail grocery

Name: 600366 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: 5009 47th St. Box 20,
Lloydminster
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600367 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 20, Lloydminster Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600368 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 20, Lloydminster Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600369 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 20, Lloydminster
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600379 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 918 Kingsmere Blvd., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600389 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 2326 College Ave., Regina
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600397 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600398 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600399 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600400 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600401 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600402 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600403 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600404 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600405 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: holding company Name: 600406 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600407 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600408 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600409 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600410 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600411 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 374 3rd Ave. S., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600413 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 6-2155 Airport Dr., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600418 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 320, La Ronge
Main Type of Business: own and lease aircraft

Name: 600421 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 730, Prince Albert Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600422 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992 Mailing Address: 2326 College Ave., Regina Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600423 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: 2326 College Ave., Regina
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600424 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: 2326 College Ave., Regina
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600425 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 29, 1992
Mailing Address: 2326 College Ave., Regina
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600433 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 940, North Battleford
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600434 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 940, North Battleford
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600435 Saskatchewan Ltd.
Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992
Mailing Address: 1500-2500 Victoria Ave.,
Regina

Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: 600436 Saskatchewan Ltd. Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992 Mailing Address: 1500-2500 Victoria Ave., Regina

Main Type of Business: holding company

CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION

Name: B. & G. Richmond Garages Ltd.
Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Ont.
Head or Registered Office: 394 Wellington St.,
Box 69, Blyth, Ont.
Main Type of Business: transportation

Name: Certified Transport, Inc.
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: IN
Head or Registered Office: B 203-2345 South
Lynhurst, Indianapolis, IN
Main Type of Business: transportation

Name: Dr. Chris Ekong Neurosurgical Clinics Inc.

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada
Head or Registered Office: 640-1805 Rose St.,
Regina
Main Type of Business: medical practice Name: FD Services Inc.

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta.

Head or Registered Office: 1900-10060 Jasper

Ave., Edmonton, Alta.

Main Type of Business: services and supplies — oilfield industry

Name: Golf Guide Inc.

Date of Registration: April 30, 1992

Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta.

Head or Registered Office: 301-9385 101 Ave.,

Grande Prairie, Alta.

Main Type of Business: golf publication

Name: Master Air Charter Network Inc.
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada
Head or Registered Office: 202-2750 Faithful
Ave., Saskatoon, Sask.
Main Type of Business: air charter passengers,
cargo, consulting work

Name: Omnitrition of Canada Ltd.

Date of Registration: April 29, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Ont.
Head or Registered Office: 1560-2 First
Canadian Pl., Box 388, Toronto, Ont.
Main Type of Business: direct selling of food
products

Name: Ornamco Importations Inc.
Importations Ornamco Inc.
Date of Registration: April 30, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada
Head or Registered Office: 86 Red River Rd.,
Saskatoon, Sask.
Main Type of Business: holding company

Name: Prime Energy Inc.
Date of Registration: May 4, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta.
Head or Registered Office: 1620-840 7th Ave.
S.W., Calgary, Alta.
Main Type of Business: oil and gas production

Main Type of Business: oil and gas producti and exploration

Name: Pro Pastries Inc.

Date of Registration: May 5, 1992 Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta.

Head or Registered Office: 3500-855 2nd Street

S.W., Calgary, Alta.

Main Type of Business: manufacture and distribute frozen baked and unbaked pastry products

Name: Rocor International
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: NV

Head or Registered Office: E-502E. John St. Carson City, NV

Main Type of Business: transportation

Name: Smithkline Beecham Pharma Inc.
Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada
Head or Registered Office: 2030 Bristol Circle,
Oakville, Ont.

Main Type of Business: sell and distribute pharmaceutical products

Name: Southwest Motor Freight, Inc. Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Incorporating Jurisdiction: TN

Head or Registered Office: 2931 South Market St., Chattanooga, TN

Main Type of Business: transporation

Name: U. S. Xpress, Inc.
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: NV
Head or Registered Office: One East First St.,
Reno, NV

Main Type of Business: transportation

Name: Universal Savings GP Limited
Date of Registration: May 4, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Ont.
Head or Registered Office: 12 Flr., 401 Bay St.,
Toronto, Ont.

Main Type of Business: mutual fund distributor

Name: Willmar Windows Ltd.
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Man.
Head or Registered Office: 900-400 St. Mary

Ave., Winnipeg, Man.

Main Type of Business: sell windows

Name: X- Dream Inc.

Date of Registration: April 29, 1992 Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta.

Head or Registered Office: 109-7710 5th St. S.E., Calgary, Alta.

Main Type of Business: marketing hotels

Name: York City Centre Ltd.
Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta.
Head or Registered Office: 1000 Canterra Tower,
400 Third Ave. S.W., Calgary, Alta.
Main Type of Business: land holdings

Name: York Shaw Building Movers (1983) Ltd. Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Incorporating Jurisdiction: Alta. $\begin{array}{c} \mbox{Head or Registered Office: 845 24th Ave. S.E.,} \\ \mbox{Calgary, Alta.} \end{array}$

Main Type of Business: building movers

Name: 69118 Manitoba Ltd.
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Incorporating Jurisdiction: Man.

Head or Registered Office: 755 Henry Ave., Winnipeg, Man.

Main Type of Business: wholesale distribution of concession equipment and supplies

Name: 2774411 Canada Inc.

Date of Registration: April 29, 1992 Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada

Head or Registered Office: 2020 1200 McGill College Ave., Montreal, Que.

Main Type of Business: oil and gas exploration

CERTIFICATE OF AMALGAMATION

Name of Amalgamated Corporation: Northland Stationers (1963) Ltd. Name of Amalgamating Corporations: 599409 Saskatchewan Ltd. Northland Stationers (1963) Ltd. Date of Amalgamation: May 1, 1992

Registered Office: 62 33rd St. E., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: stationery and office furniture

CERTIFICATES OF AMENDMENT (EXTRA-PROVINCIAL CORPORATIONS)

Names: SNC Inc. and SNC Real Estate (Canada) Corporation

Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada Date of Amendment in Incorporating Jurisdiction: January 2, 1991

Nature of Amendment: amalgamated into *SNC Inc.*

Names: Texaco Canada Petroleum Inc.; 2722054 Canada Limited; 2722062 Canada Limited; 2722071 Canada Limited; 2722101 Canada Limited and 2722119 Canada Limited

Incorporating Jurisdiction: Canada
Date of Amendment in Incorporating
Jurisdiction: August 31, 1991
Nature of Amendment: amalgamated into
Texaco Canada Petroleum Inc.

Names: UMACS of Canada Inc.; Dufferin Forming and Scaffolding Inc.; Aluma Fab Incorporated and Aluma Systems Export Canada Ltd.

Incorporating Jurisdiction: Ont.

Date of Amendment in Incorporating
Jurisdiction: March 31, 1992

Nature of Amendment: amalgamated into *UMACS of Canada Inc.*

(1992)	LUTION
Corporation Name:	Date:
Interprovincial Steel & Pipe Sales Ltd. Lauten Heldings Ltd.	April 30 April 30
Lavtor Holdings Ltd. Maral Holdings Ltd.	April 30
Olympus Holdings Ltd. Pro Sask. Construction Ltd.	May 1 April 28
CORPORATION RESTORED	TO THE

CEDTIFICATES OF DISSOI HTTOM

REGISTER

Incorp. Date of Restoral: Name: Juris.: Stuart Home Building Sask. May 4, 1992 Corporation

STRUCK OFF THE REGISTER PURSUANT TO CLAUSE 290(1)(a) (1992)

Incorp. Name: Date:Juris.: Flesher's Management Ltd. April 29 Sask.

STRUCK OFF THE REGISTER PURSUANT TO CLAUSE 290(1)(b) (1992)

Name:	Date:	Incorp. Juris.:
Criterion Research		
Corp.	April 27	Man.
Gale Horizon Limited	April 28	Alta.
129372 Canada Ltd.	April 29	Canada
Philip J. Levine &		
Associates Ltd.	April 29	Alta.
Prime Equities Inc.	April 27	B.C.
Trotter & Morton		
Limited	April 29	Alta.
Euromin Canada		
Ltd.	May 5	Canada
Mutual Securities		
Inc./Valeurs		
Mobilières Motorelle Inc	Μ 1	Canada
Mutuelle, Inc.	May 4	
National Music Inc.	May 1	Alta.
PCL Engineering		
Construction Ltd.	May 4	Alta.

CORPORATIONS STRUCK OFF THE REGISTER PURSUANT TO CLAUSE 290(1)(a) (April 30, 1992)

Name:	Jurisdiction:
572097 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
572120 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
576381 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
576396 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.

Name:	Jurisdiction
576398 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
585159 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
585225 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
585228 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
592455 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
595695 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
595723 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
595757 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
595821 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
595851 Saskatchewan Ltd.	Sask.
A & A Communications Ltd.	Sask.
A & E Sales Ltd.	Sask.
$A - A \ Fabrik \ Ltd.$	Sask.
A. W. Schweitzer Realty Ltd.	Sask.
ACCU Agricultural Implements	
Ltd.	Sask.
Almart Construction Ltd.	Sask.
Ameco Auto Service Ltd.	Sask.
Aristrocrat Foods Inc.	Sask.
Assiniboia Flying Service Ltd.	Sask.
Atec Cards Ltd.	Sask.
Atoz Holdings Inc.	Sask.
Avant Garde Marketing Inc.	Sask.
B.N.B. Hauling Ltd.	Sask.
Bailey Energy Ltd.	Sask.
Banister Pipelines Ltd.	Canada
	Canada
Bar-Roto Distributors Inc.	Sask.
Barry Enterprises Ltd.	
Benallack Holdings Ltd.	Sask.
Berry Holdings Ltd.	Sask.
Big Freight Systems Inc.	Canada
Bilkhu Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.
Blatz and Nolin Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.
Border Bit Supply Ltd.	Alta.
Brittany Truck Lines Inc.	Sask.
$Brothers\ Enterprises\ Ltd.$	Sask.
Buchan Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.
C & A Computing Services Ltd.	Sask.
C & J Professional Building Ltd.	Sask.
C.R. Enterprises Co. Ltd.	Sask.
Cable Comm Ltd.	Alta.
Caliente Trucking Ltd.	Sask.
Canadian Asbestos Services	
Ltd./Services Canadiens Asbestos Ltée.	Canada
Canam Dust Control Ltd.	Alta.
Capcon Construction Ltd.	Sask.
Capital Leasing Inc.	Sask.
Carolea Homes Ltd.	Sask.
Cates Trucking Ltd.	Sask.
Centaur International Ltd.	Sask.
CMP Funds-VII Management	
Ltd./Gestion De Fonds-VII Ltée	Canada
Computer Synergy Limited	Sask.
Cosmos Constructors Ltd.	Sask.
D. J. Optical Services Ltd.	Sask.
D.H. Foster Holdings Ltd.	Sask.
Dahl House Inc.	Sask.
Dani House Inc.	Cools

Sask.

Dashney Enterprises Ltd.

Jurisdiction:	Name:	Jurisdiction:
Sask.	Larcon International Inc.	Sask.
Sask.	Lebaron Developments Inc.	Sask.
Canada	Len-Joy Enterprises Inc.	Sask.
B.C.	Lessard Auto Graphics Ltd.	Sask.
Sask.	Liberty Energy Ltd.	Alta.
Sask.	Liquidus Limited	Ont.
Sask.	Living Systems Incorporated	Sask.
Sask.	Lone Wolf Security Ltd.	Sask.
WA	Louann Transport Ltd.	Sask.
WA	Lovell Lighting Limited	Man.
Sack	Lumsden Auto Sales Ltd.	Sask.
	Luseland Plumbing & Heating (1983) Ltd.	Sask.
	M. and S. Oils Limited (Non- personal Liability)	Sask.
		Suon.
	Ltd.	Sask.
	Manhattan & Assoc. Inc.	Sask.
Sask.		Sask.
Sask.	3	Sask.
		Suoii.
	Distillerie McGuinness Limitée	Canada
	McKaig Management Ltd.	Sask.
	MCTR Distributors Ltd.	Man.
Sask.		
Canada	Inc.	Sask.
Sask.	Michael & M Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.
Alta.	Mid-West Tankers Ltd.	Alta.
KS	Midway Lake Minerals Corp.	Sask.
Sask.	Midwest Welding & Industrial Supplies Ltd.	Canada
Sask.	Missy Holdings Ltd.	Sask.
Sask.	Modern Shirt Industries Ltd	
Sask.	Les Industries De Chemises	~ .
		Canada
		Sask.
		Sask.
	Mr. B's Hair Plus Ltd.	Sask.
	Munro Holdings Ltd.	Sask.
	Munroe Hardware Ltd.	Sask.
	Nationwide Helicopters Ltd.	B.C.
	NB Chem-Processes Inc.	Sask.
	New Campbell Island Mines	
	Limited	Canada
Sask.	New-Way Restaurant Suppliers Ltd.	Man.
Sask.	Norfab (Northern Fabricating	_
Man.	Sask.) Ltd.	Sask.
	North Country Petroleums Inc.	Sask.
B.C.	Northern Office Group Inc.	Sask.
Sask.	Northway Centre Ltd.	Sask.
	Norwood Steak House & Lounge	
	Ltd.	Sask.
	Nu Way Carpet & Upholstery	0 1
	Cleaners Ltd.	Sask.
Sask.	Oak Sportswear Ltd.	Alta.
	01 . D T.1	Sask.
Sask.	Olympia Restaurants Ltd.	Dask.
Sask. Sask.	Plains-Pacific Construction Inc.	Sask.
	Plains-Pacific Construction Inc.	
Sask.		Sask.
	Sask.	Sask. Larcon International Inc. Canada Len-Joy Enterprises Inc. B.C. Lessard Auto Graphics Ltd. Sask. Liberty Energy Ltd. Sask. Liouidus Limited Sask. Liouing Systems Incorporated Sask. Lone Wolf Security Ltd. WA Louann Transport Ltd. WA Louann Transport Ltd. WA Louell Lighting Limited Sask. Limsden Auto Sales Ltd. Luseland Plumbing & Heating (1983) Ltd. M. and S. Oils Limited (Nonpersonal Liability) Sask. Mang's Accounting Service Co. Ltd. Manhattan & Assoc. Inc. Marengo Hotel (1989) Ltd. Mask. McKaig Management Ltd. McTR Distributors Ltd. Sask. McKaig Management Ltd. MCTR Distributors Ltd. Mid-west Tankers Ltd. Mid-west Tankers Ltd. Midway Lake Minerals Corp. Midwest Welding & Industrial Supplies Ltd. Modern Shirt Industries Ltd. Les Industries De Chemises Modernes Liée. Monte Haroldson Welding Ltd. Mr. B's Hair Plus Ltd. Mn. B's Hair Plus Ltd. Mn. Wew Campbell Island Mines Limited Sask. Norfab (Northern Fabricating Sask.) Ltd. North Country Petroleums Inc. Northway Centre Ltd. No Way Carpet & Upholstery Cleaners Ltd. Nu Way Carpet & Upholstery Cleaners Ltd.

Name: PST, Inc.	Jurisdiction: WA	The Business Names Registration Act						
Pyramid Travel Ltd. R.J. Professional Services Ltd.	Sask. Sask.	CANCELL	ATIONS (1	992)				
R.R.E.A. Equity Group Inc.	Sask.	Name:	D 4	Place of Business:				
Rabo Holdings Ltd.	Sask.		Date:	Business.				
Regina Car Salvage Ltd.	Sask.	Aggressive Janitorial Services	April 20	Prince Albert				
Reynaud Construction Ltd.	Sask.		-					
Richmar Holdings Ltd.	Sask.	Belara Electrolysis	April 15	Luseland				
Riverside Software Limited	Sask.	Black's Custom Paint & Renovations	April 24	Punnichy				
Rod Pod Manufacturing Ltd.	Sask.	Brian's Service		Swift Current				
Rosther Holdings Ltd.	Sask.		April 23	Swiit Current				
Royal Pacific Developments Corporation	Sask.	C.J. General Contractor &	A	Caabataan				
SBW Wright Construction Inc.	Sask.	Equipment Sales	April 15	Saskatoon				
Schrader Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.	Canuck Trampolines Prince Albert	April 16	Prince Albert				
Shirdon Resources Ltd.	Sask.	Certified Appliance	ripin 10	1 Timee Timeer				
Simpson Video Communication		Repair	April 13	Regina				
Networks Inc.	Sask.	Cheap Charlie's Laundry and						
Skyla Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.	Alterations	April 15	Regina				
Special Interest Autos Ltd.	Sask.	China Inn	April 24	Saskatoon				
Splatter's Ink Designs Ltd.	Sask.	City Auto Recyclers	April 13	Warman				
Springridge Farms Ltd.	Sask.	Craik I.G.A.	April 24	Craik				
$Stadd forr\ Construction\ Ltd.$	B.C.	Craven Toy Farmer	April 15	Langenburg				
Staples Construction Ltd.	Sask.		April 10	Dangenburg				
Stochmal Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.	Dacobusy Software Systems	April 30	Regina				
Stoney Run Cattle Corp.	Sask.	Dena Advertising	April 60	rtegina				
Synapse Computer Systems Inc.	Sask.	Specialties	April 10	Saskatoon				
Ten Young Holdings Canada Ltd.	Sask.	Double H Car Care	April 20	Regina				
The Yardstick Limited	Sask.	Fine Frames Gallery	April 30	Regina				
Trend Setters Hair Design Ltd.	Sask.	Flamingo Rentals	April 50	rtegina				
Trirak Industries Corporation	Sask.	and More by 244-						
Turner Tire & Auto Centre Inc.	Sask.	PINK	April 28	Saskatoon				
Tusk Minerals Inc.	Alta.	Genereux Excavating	-					
Twin Falls Lodge Ltd.	Sask.	and Landscaping	April 20	Saskatoon				
Twin Lakes Equipment (1981)	DUDK.	J. R. Vac-U-Power	April 15	Regina				
Ltd.	Sask.	Jackpot Tours	April 22	Regina				
Valpar Farms Ltd.	Sask.	Jolly Roger Balloons	April 23	Regina				
Villa Properties Inc.	Sask.	K & G Bestwater		10081110				
Viper Holdings Ltd.	Sask.	Shop	April 13	Tisdale				
Vlahos Enterprises Ltd.	Sask.	Kerrobert Bakery &						
Voyageur Construction &		Coffee Bar	April 23	Kerrobert				
Millwork Ltd.	Sask.	Manderscheid Construction	April 13	Bruno				
W.E. Walden Transport Ltd.	Ont.	Meidl Honda	April 30	Saskatoon				
W.F. Holdings Ltd.	Sask.	Mineral Trends	April 23	Saskatoon				
W.M. Construction Ltd.	Sask.	Molienda Marketing	April 23	Regina				
Wescan Investments Inc.	Sask.		April 14	negina				
Western Roto Thresh Ltd.	Canada	Nguchi's Goldsmith & Repair	April 16	Saskatoon				
WGR Management Services Ltd.	Sask.		-					
Whitefox Holdings Ltd.	Sask.	Pajope Enterprises	April 14	McLean				
Wiebe Trucking Ltd.	Man.	Parkdale Drywall	April 13	Regina				
Wita Products Ltd.	Sask.	Parkland Trucking	April 13	Wawota				
Wonder Clean Water Systems Ltd.	Sask.	Precision Mechanics	April 13	Wynyard				
Woodline Contracting Ltd.	Sask.	Prestige Systems	April 24	Regina				
Yingst Farms Ltd.	Sask.	R.L. Towing	April 14	White City				
Yohnke Investments Ltd.	Sask.	Rainbow Vending Machines	April 23	Moose Jaw				
-		Save-on-Security	April 14	Saskatoon				
	P. J. Flory,	Shelterbelt Services	April 15	Conquest				
	Director.	Show Off	April 27	Edmonton				

Place of Name. Date: Business: Waldheim Grocery April 27 Waldheim Welch Enterprises April 23 Grenfell Willson Stationers April 21 Mississauga

REGISTRATIONS

Name: A.R. Entertainment Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 2-A 1620 Idylwyld Dr. N.,

Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: video rentals

Name: Absolute Identification Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 3021, Prince Albert Main Type of Business: electronic inventory (by video, computer, photography)

Name: Adinfinitum: Shann Gowan Designs Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 133, Swift Current Main Type of Business: graphic designer/commercial artist

Name: Biway

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 637 Lakeshore Blvd. W., Toronto

Main Type of Business: retail stores

Name: C & S Computer Disks Plus Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: 11 Park Pl., White City Main Type of Business: selling computer discs and accessories

Name: Canadian Furnace & Duct Cleaning Date of Registration: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: 130 Dewdney Ave., Regina Main Type of Business: furnace and duct cleaning

Name: Carey's Plumbing & Heating Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1901, Esterhazy Main Type of Business: plumbing and heating

business

Name: Carousel Clothing Date of Registration: February 25, 1992 Mailing Address: 2110 101st Cres., North Battleford

Main Type of Business: second-hand clothing

and pattern sewing

Name: Clear-Cut Lawncare

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 700-1003 22nd St. W.,

Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: lawn care

Name: Clermont Sings

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: General Delivery, White City Main Type of Business: manufacture/install

signs

Name: Concept Upholstery

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 617 4th Ave. N., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: upholstery

Name: Country Cooking Publications Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 1217 Dundonald Ave... Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: publishers

Name: Crary Manufacturing Company Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 849, West Fargo, ND Main Type of Business: distribute/manufacture farm equipment

Name: Croatia Painting Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 231 O'Brien Cres., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: painting

Name: Crocus Hills Red Angus Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1, Spring Valley Main Type of Business: purebred commercial

red angus breeder

Name: Crocus Hills Service Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1, Spring Valley

Main Type of Business: mechanical repair shop

Name: CVA Enterprises

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 391 Railway Ave.,

North Battleford

Main Type of Business: gas bar

Name: D's Signs & Designs of Yorkton Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 28 Bull Cres., Yorkton Main Type of Business: sign shop

Name: D & J Trucking & Corral Cleaning Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1481, Nipawin

Main Type of Business: trucking and corral cleaning, hauling gravel, sand, etc.

Name: Daily Dry Cleaners & Launderers
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 105 Ave. P South, Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: dry cleaners and
launderers

Name: Dairy Queen Brazier Store 22nd St Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 1105 22nd St. W., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: Dairy Queen restaurant

Name: Dann's Dynamiting Service
Date of Registration: April 23, 1992
Mailing Address: 1412 98th St.,
North Battleford

Main Type of Business: explosive service

Name: Laura Diakiw Consultants
Date of Registration: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 1213, Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: marketing/business
consulting

Name: Diamond G Pest Control Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 189 919C Albert St., Regina

Main Type of Business: pest control

Name: DJ's Tree Removal

Date of Registration: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 774, La Ronge Main Type of Business: tree removal

Name: Dominion Sports Marketing Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: 1500-2500 Victoria Ave.,

Regina Main Type of Business: sale of lapel pins and

advertising materials

Name: Brian Dyck Trucking Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 1904 Quebec St., Regina Main Type of Business: own/operate truck

Name: Estevan Steel Services
Date of Registration: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: 308 Superior Ave., Estevan
Main Type of Business: steel and scrap metal
business

Name: Evans Agritrans Service Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1211, Brooks, Alta. Main Type of Business: transporter of goods

Name: Felix Fixes Major Appliances
Date of Registration: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: 922 3rd St., Estevan
Main Type of Business: major appliance
repairman

Name: Fields Stores
Date of Registration: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: 401 Bay St., Toronto
Main Type of Business: sell general

Name: G/R General Renovations
Date of Registration: April 23, 1992
Mailing Address: 215 Postnikoff Bay, Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: residential construction

and repair

merchandise

Name: Gilby's Food and Beverage Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: General Delivery, Melville Main Type of Business: restaurant and lounge

Name: GL Design

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 2755 Reynolds St., Regina Main Type of Business: electronic design

Name: Glenside Service & Repair
Date of Registration: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 8, Glenside
Main Type of Business: service station — farm supply

Name: Greene Valley Concessions
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 755 Henry Ave., Winnipeg
Main Type of Business: wholesale concession
supplies and equipment

Name: Jim Gutka Enterprises
Date of Registration: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 151, Christopher Lake
Main Type of Business: contract aircraft
maintenance and farming

Name: H & H Hotel & Travel Discounts
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 49 Red River Rd., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: selling memberships in
hotel express (50% off members hotels)

Name: *Hamilton Transport*Date of Registration: April 23, 1992

Mailing Address: Box 82, Lacadena

Main Type of Business: custom grain hauling

Name: Hillbilly Yard Care

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992

Mailing Address: 2071 Lindsay St., Regina Main Type of Business: yard care/landscaping

Name: Hillside Acres

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: R.R. 1, Borden Main Type of Business: farming

Name: Humboldt Dairy Queen

Date of Registration: February 26, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1560, Humboldt Main Type of Business: fast food restaurant

Name: J & C Services for Independent Living

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 1752 Empire Ave., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: service work

Name: J.P. Technical Sales

Date of Registration: April 23, 1992

Mailing Address: 611 47th St. E., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: manufacturers'

representative agency

Name: K.C.'s Kid's Fashions

Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 277, Muenster Main Type of Business: seamstress

Name: Kerrobert Bakery 1992 Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 454, Kerrrobert Main Type of Business: bakery

Name: KT Drywall

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 31 Hiland Way, Regina Main Type of Business: residential and commercial drywalling

Name: L. C. Water Systems Service Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 701 109th St., North Battleford Main Type of Business: clean out and chlorinate drinking water

Name: Lady Foot Locker Casuals Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 100 Mainshep Rd., Weston, Ont.

Main Type of Business: retail store selling women's clothing and footwear

Name: Lightning Towing

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: 21-555 28th St. W.,

Prince Albert

Main Type of Business: towing company

Name: Lipton/Monarch Professional Markets Group

Date of Registration: April 24, 1992

Mailing Address: 1500-160 Bloor St. E., Toronto Main Type of Business: food services, bakery and industrial food processor business

Name: LM-Zee Marketing Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 25004, Saskatoon Main Type of Business: home marketing products

Name: Lomac Developers Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 282, Alsask Main Type of Business: developers

Name: Macklin Motor Inn

Date of Registration: April 23, 1992

Mailing Address: General Delivery, Macklin

Main Type of Business: motor inn

Name: Meidl Honda

Date of Registration: April 30, 1992

Mailing Address: 2404 8th St. E., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: automobile dealership

Name: Melville Interiors Plus Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 418, Melville Main Type of Business: interior decorating products retailer

Name: Meridian Air Conditioning & Appliance Revair

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1568, Unity

Main Type of Business: air conditioning and appliance sales and service

Name: Mid-Prairie Golf Accessories Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 443 Assiniboia St., Weyburn Main Type of Business: golf accessories sales

Name: Mr. Auto Clean Services Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: 2213A 11th St. W., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: clean automobiles

Name: Nu-West Sales

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992

Mailing Address: 307 Laloche Rd., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: sales agent

Name: Obilie's Cleaning

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 110 Sherry Cres., Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: janitor

Name: Olson Enterprises

Date of Registration: April 24, 1992 Mailing Address: 1106 Edgar St., Regina Main Type of Business: used car sales

Name: Ormar Enterprises

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 354 Verbeke Rd., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: antiques and auctions

Name: P.B.L. Memorials

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 151 McInnis Cres., Regina Main Type of Business: sell grave markers

Main Type of Business: sell grave markers

Name: Graham Parsons Consulting
Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: 35 Simpson Rd., Regina
Main Type of Business: consulting economist

Name: Pearson Distributors
Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 9, Glasnevin
Main Type of Business: direct sellers

Name: Peterson Glass & Windshield Repair
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 592, Central Butte
Main Type of Business: glass replacement and
windshield repair

Name: Photographic Image by Ray Dunnison Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: 350 Rae St., Regina Main Type of Business: photographic services

Name: Posture Pals

Date of Registration: April 23, 1992

Mailing Address: 2511 Margaret Pl., Regina Main Type of Business: body support products Name: Prairie 1st Aide Services
Date of Registration: April 23, 1992
Mailing Address: 111 Barber Pl., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: first aid
instruction/publisher

Name: Prairie Diggers

Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1674, Maple Creek Main Type of Business: trenching, excavating, landers ping and ground work

landscaping and gravel work

Name: Prairie Ratman Products
Date of Registration: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: 433 Mountview Rd., Yorkton

Main Type of Business: wholesale and mail

order pest control products

Name: Precise Word Processing
Date of Registration: May 1, 1992
Mailing Address: 782 Bard Cres., Regina
Main Type of Business: word processing service

Name: R & M Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 494, Gravelbourg Main Type of Business: carpet and upholstery cleaning

Name: R & R Staking & Inspection
Date of Registration: April 24, 1992
Mailing Address: 21 Marlborough Pl., Saskatoon
Main Type of Business: pipeline and
underground cable staking and inspection

Name: Rainbow Subs

Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 282, Harris

Main Type of Business: submarine and ice cream shop

Name: Re/Max P.A. Realty Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: 200-110 11th St. E.,

Prince Albert

Main Type of Business: real estate agency

Name: Redekop Industries

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: Box 178A, R.R. 4, Saskatoon Main Type of Business: maufacture, wholesale

and retail

Name: Ro-Bo. Sales

Date of Registration: April 24, 1992

Mailing Address: Box 1832, Fort Qu'Appelle Main Type of Business: Mohawk fuel and retail

products

Name: Saskatoon Yu Gi

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: 208 107 Reindeer Rd.,

Saskatoon

Main Type of Business: martial art (self-defence)

school

Name: Save A Tree Enterprises Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 2155 McKay St., Regina Main Type of Business: tree pruner and planter

Name: Schlumberger Technologies — CAD/CAM Division

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992

Mailing Address: 700-2010 11th Ave., Regina Main Type of Business: computer-aided design and manufacturer

Name: Gerald Sebo Flooring Installations Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 350 7th Ave. S.E., Swift Current

Main Type of Business: flooring installer

Name: Security Plus Locksmith Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1109, Gravelbourg Main Type of Business: locksmith

Name: Select A Snack Vending Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 495, Spiritwood Main Type of Business: vending machines snack sales

Name: Show Off

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 11330 143 St., Edmonton Main Type of Business: retail clothing business

Name: Spanky's Leisure Products Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: 101 Gladstone Ave. S., Yorkton Main Type of Business: merchandising

novelties, toys, housewares, clothing

Name: Steel

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: 637 Lakeshore Blvd. W., Toronto

Main Type of Business: retail stores

Name: Success Self-care Services Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: 335-845 Broad St., Regina Main Type of Business: counsellor/educator Name: Tamarac Photo

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 13, La Ronge Main Type of Business: photographer and

miscellaneous sales

Name: Terri L. Images

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 8365, Saskatoon Main Type of Business: image consulting

Name: Tikal Imports

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992

Mailing Address: 1933 Ave. B North, Saskatoon Main Type of Business: wholesale distributor of

clothing

Name: Tinker's Welding Shop - Sales & Service

Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1593, Moose Jaw

Main Type of Business: welding shop, tool sales,

repair work, etc.

Name: Total Safety Plus

Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 73, Ponteix

Main Type of Business: home safety sales and

applications

Name: Travelrite Assurance Voyage Date of Registration: April 21, 1992 Mailing Address: 4760-161 Bay St., Toronto Main Type of Business: travel insurance through exempt intermediaries and brokerages

Name: Travelrite Travel Insurance Date of Registration: April 21, 1992 Mailing Address: 4760-161 Bay St., Toronto Main Type of Business: sale of travel insurance through intermediaries and brokerages

Name: Trim-Rite Tree Removal Date of Registration: April 28, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 534, Swift Current Main Type of Business: tree remover

Name: Trithart Farms

Date of Registration: May 1, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 1043, Weyburn Main Type of Business: farming

Name: Uplink Computer Services Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: 303B Cruise St., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: computer sales and

services

Name: Usherville Corner Service (1992) Date of Registration: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 190, Endeavour

Main Type of Business: gas and propane sales, confectionery, hunting/fishing licences, etc.

Name: Wainman Construction Date of Registration: April 23, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 756, Carnduff

Main Type of Business: construction carpentry

Name: White Bear Building Supplies
Date of Registration: April 28, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 374, Carlyle
Main Type of Business: retail building material

outlet

Name: Williams Mobile Power Wash Date of Registration: April 27, 1992

Mailing Address: 526 Sturgeon Dr., Saskatoon Main Type of Business: mobile power wash unit

Name: Woodview Construction
Date of Registration: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 129, Willowbrook
Main Type of Business: carpenter

REGISTER EXTRA-PROVINCIAL LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS

Name: Lakewood X Partnership and Company, Limited

Date of Registration: April 29, 1992

Jurisdiction: Que.

Head or Registered Office: 2020-1200 McGill

College Ave., Montreal, Que.

Main Type of Business: oil and gas exploration, development

Name: Universal 1992 Limited Partnership

Date of Registration: May 4, 1992

Jurisdiction: Ont.

Head or Registered Office: 12 Flr., 401 Bay St.,

Toronto, Ont.

Main Type of Business: mutual fund distributor

P. J. Flory, Registrar.

The Non-profit Corporations Act

CERTICICATES OF INCORPORATION

Name: CTN Health Services Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 23, 1992
Mailing Address: Box 1179, North Battleford

Main Type of Activities: health services delivery to Indian people

Name: Porcupine Forest Snowmobile Association

Inc.

Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 730, Hudson Bay Main Type of Activities: snowmobile club

Name: Prince Albert Male Voice Chorus Inc.

Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992

Mailing Address: 1100 1st Ave. E., Prince Albert

Main Type of Activities: male chorus

Name: Saskatchewan Draft Horse Pull Association (1992) Inc.

Date of Incorporation: April 24, 1992

Mailing Address: 1642D - 100th St.,

North Battleford

Main Type of Activities: horse pulls

Name: Saskatchewan Youth For Life Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 21, 1992
Mailing Address: 716 Queen St., Saskatoon
Main Type of Activities; educate youth about abortion, teen sexuality

Name: Saskatoon Boxing Club Inc.
Date of Incorporation: April 27, 1992
Mailing Address: 1022 Tiffin Cres., Saskatoon
Main Type of Activities: teach boxing

Name: 1993 Canadian Mixed Curling

Championship Inc.

Date of Incorporation: April 30, 1992 Mailing Address: Box 100, Swift Current Main Type of Activities: curling championship

> P. J. Flory, Director.

CORRECTIONS

The Co-operatives Act, 1989

NOTICES OF STRIKE OFF

That the Name *Pre-School Fine Arts Co-operative* where it appeared in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, April 24, 1992, page 516, column 2, line 20, should not have appeared.

P. J. Flory, Director.

PUBLIC NOTICES

The Change of Name Act

REGISTRATIONS OF CHANGE OF NAME

The following changes of name are hereby registered under the provisions of The Change of Name Act.

Former Name: Amarjit Kaur BADESHA Address: Regina, Saskatchewan

Name Changed To: Janice Rema LAVALLEE

Dated: May 11, 1992.

Former Name: Marilyn Edna BULYCH Address: Dubuc, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Marilyn Edna PARKER Dated: May 11, 1992.

Former Name: Bernice Edna Ann DUNCAN Address: Weyburn, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Bernice Edna Ann PATTYSON

Dated: May 14, 1992. Former Name: Judy Ann DUTCHAK

Address: Regina, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Judy Ann YOUNG Name of Child: Former Name: Rachelle Elizabeth DUTCHAK Name Changed To: Age Rochelle Elizabeth YOUNG 4 yrs. Dated: May 11, 1992.

Former Name: Valerie Lee MACDONALD Address: Yorkton, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Valerie Lee LOGAN Dated: May 13, 1992.

Former Name: Kelly Dean MULLEN Address: Saskatoon, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Kelly Dean REINHART Dated: May 12, 1992.

Address: Grandora, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Cheryllynn Marie KLASSEN

Former Name: Cheryl Lynn Marie PETKAU

Names of Children:

Former Name: Blair Donald PETKAU

Name Changed To: Age Blair Zachariah KLASSEN 7 yrs. Former Name: David Lawrence PETKAU Name Changed To: Age David Lawrence KLASSEN

Former Name: Laura Marie PETKAU

Name Changed To: Age Laura Marie Louise KLASSEN 1 yr.

5 yrs.

Dated: May 11, 1992.

Former Name: Teresa Ellen STURTZ Address: Moose Jaw, Saskatchewan Name Changed To: Teresa Ellen NELSON Dated: May 13, 1992.

Given under my hand at Regina, Sask. Wilmer Berg, Director of Vital Statistics.

The Crown Corporations Act, 1978

WIND-UP OF THE SASKATOON HEALTH SERVICES AUTHORITY

Take notice that it is proposed to wind-up the operations of the Saskatoon Health Services Authority established pursuant to The Crown Corporations Act, 1978 by order of the Lieutenant Governor in Council.

Take further notice that the assets and obligations of the Saskatoon Health Services Authority will be assumed by the Saskatoon Health Board.

The head office of the Saskatoon Health Services Authority is in Saskatoon.

This notice is provided pursuant to the provisions of section 20 of The Crown Corporations Act, 1978.

Dated May 22, 1992.

Lynn Minja, Clerk of the Executive Council.

The Election Act

Hereinbelow is a summary, published pursuant to clause 222(3)(c) of *The Election Act*, of election expenses incurred by registered political parties as shown in the Returns of Election Expenses filed pursuant to subsection 211(1) of the above noted Act in conjunction with the twenty-second provincial election held in the province of Saskatchewan on October 21, 1991.

Jan Baker, Acting Chief Electoral Officer.

SUMMARY OF EXPENSES INCURRED BY REGISTERED POLITICAL PARTIES:

Registered Political Party	Maximum Expenses Allowable	Petty Expenses	Hire of Premises	Advertising	Services	Travelling Expenses	Goods Supplied	Unpaid Claims	Total of Expenses	Amount of Reim- bursement
Liberal Party of Saskatchewan	583,048.08	42.59	_	49,501.87	22,269.42	22,677.02	65,924.23	_	160,415.13	53,471.71
New Democratic Party (N.D.P.)	583,048.08	_	9,296.10	_	331,421.25	78,432.89	86,142.32	~ -1	505,292.56	168,430.85
Saskatchewan Progressive Conservatives	583,048.08	175.81	9,875.48	215,969.09	85,440.94	127,617.33	105,645.67	1 - 1	544,724.32	175,161.97
Independence Party of Saskatchewan (W.C.C.)	583,048.08	-	_		-	\$1 — ,\$	_		-	*

^{*} Did not qualify for a reimbursement pursuant to section 223.

Hereinbelow is a summary, published pursuant to clause 222(3)(c) of *The Election Act*, of financial contributions received and election expenses incurred by candidates, as shown in the Returns of Election Expenses filed pursuant to section 218 of the above noted Act, in conjunction with the twenty-second provincial general election held in the province of Saskatchewan on October 21, 1991.

Jan Baker, Acting Chief Electoral Officer.

SUMMARY OF FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED AND EXPENSES INCURRED BY CANDIDATES AND BUSINESS MANAGERS:

Candidate	Loans and Contributions Received	Maximum Expenses Allowable	Candidate's Personal Expenses (a)	Petty Expenses	Hire of Premises	Advertising	Services	Travelling Expenses	Goods Supplied	Claims Unpaid	Total of Expenses	Amount of Reim- bursement
Arm River — (Eligible Electors — 9,141)												
David Ashdown (L.) Bob Robertson (N.D.P.) Gerald Muirhead (P.C.) Hilton J. Spencer (Independence (W.C.C.))	13,692.23 22,987.80 31,502.00 1,070.00	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	718.04 — 927.38 15.96	6,449.57 584.98 — —	500.00 1,643.75 372.05	3,775.42 13,000.24 19,034.12 1,049.04	389.10 2,475.00 6,900.00 5.00	1,797.01 — 1,000.00 —	6,703.69 —	= =	12,911.10 17,703.98 34,009.86 1,054.04	6,455.55 8,851.99 17,004.93 (b)
Assiniboia-Gravelbourg — (Eligible Electors — 8,218)												
Tim Connors (L.) Dr. Lewis Draper (N.D.P.) Jack Wolfe (P.C.)	13,155.00 33,967.85 36,897.32	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	939.37 	971.34 180.64	1,275.00 1,890.00 1,015.00	2,580.78 11,592.05 6,498.55	2,322.98 6,150.00 15,071.93	732.00 5,175.18	3,381.66 8,068.68 11,305.09	5,100.00 — —	15,392.42 33,847.25 34,071.21	7,696.21 16,923.63 17,035.61
Athabasca — (Eligible Electors — 5,635) Darren McKee (L.) Fred Thompson (N.D.P.) Frank Petit (P.C.) Mike Daley (Ind.)	(c) 19,379.66 23,180.00 1,021.15	46,643.45 46,643.45 46,643.45 46,643.45	523.38 89.00	10.30	700.00 1,000.00 80.00	4,697.96 —	3,587.32 9,988.51 —	2,841.68 10,388.39 —	3,698.08 1,593.30 752.15	8,299.75 —	15,535.34 31,269.95 832.15	7,767.67 (b) (b)
Bengough-Milestone — (Eligible Electors — 7,352)												
Laurie Unruh (L.) Judy Bradley (N.D.P.) Derrell Rodine (P.C.)	10,645.78 34,271.60 18,508.41	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	455.91 1,060.00	474.61 424.30 233.96	700.00 925.00 469.00	1,396.27 10,933.59 30,671.25	2,441.15 15,917.87 3,072.67	4,192.01 - -	3,649.78 5,844.74 83.66	_ _ _	12,853.82 34,045.50 34,530.54	6,426.91 17,022.75 17,265.27
Biggar — (Eligible Electors — 9,425) Larry Toner (L.) Grant Whitmore (N.D.P.) Harry Baker (P.C.) Donald W. Kavanagh (Ind.)	3,391.00 36,218.18 34,290.85 (c)	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	740.29 1,635.00 699.19	25.91 175.00 2,222.01	343.85 2,914.91 375.00	345.00 2,916.25 14,751.50	637.59 10,959.31 7,179.48	2,775.21	1,205.70 14,824.95 9,322.63	=	2,558.05 34,565.63 33,850.62	1,279.03 17,282.82 16,925.31

Canora — (Eligible Electors — 8,656) Roy Petrowicz (L.) Darrel Cunningham (N.D.P.) Lorne Kopelchuk (P.C.)	3,018.93 32,047.05 26,698.88	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	822.95 400.00	927.70 862.10 1,772.10	40.00 1,544.00 759.20	1,536.96 14,583.11 21,074.49	5,650.00 —		_ 5,568.36 7,983.60	783.50 —	3,288.16 30,289.02 32,460.39	(b) 15,144.51 16,230.20
Cumberland — (Eligible Electors — 8,210) Lennard Morin (L.) Keith Goulet (N.D.P.) Louis Bear (P.C.)		46,643.45 46,643.45 46,643.45	48.24 1,639.28 3,123.73	525.24 —	2,165.25 893.31	6,672.26 2,106.71	13,031.09 5,722.35	- 445.74 2,977.24	218.88 181.46 6,513.86	- -	218.88 23,021.04 18,213.47	(b) 11,510.52 (b)
Cut Knife-Lloydminster — (Eligible Electors — 11,843) Aldo Del Frari (L.) Violet Stanger (N.D.P.) Michael Hopfner (P.C.)	6,382.38 31,530.04 25,807.58	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	590.00 632.90 599.37	42.80 516.85 256.00	870.00 1,952.70	1,398.06 5,393.41 14,702.37	15,659.51 1,000.00	1,225.00 720.51	2,597.63 4,552.88 11,698.04	=======================================	4,038.49 28,217.65 30,329.62	2,019.25 14,108.83 15,164.81
Estevan — (Eligible Electors — 10,526) Bob Jones (L.) Leonard Haukeness (N.D.P.) Grant Devine (P.C.)	11,435.00 33,400.56 39,338.75	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	375.00 959.45 —	273.51 264.59 479.57	675.00 1,283.50 824.50	3,904.91 11,645.25 20,083.83	2,638.21 5,300.00 364.02	- 716.79	3,518.44 11,943.10 12,307.63		11,010.07 30,436.44 34,776.34	5,505.04 15,218.22 17,388.17
Humboldt — (Eligible Electors — 11,252) Arlene Jule (L.) Eric Upshall (N.D.P.) Dale Blair (P.C.)	8,648.91 33,757.62 29,776.25	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	1,914.94 — 1,503.00	125.16 716.86 32.59	641.00 2,604.84 3,346.00	216.37 9,505.86 21,744.58	3,232.42 8,347.44 8,691.14	641.25 222.42 1,006.75	636.54 9,160.08	261.62 —	5,492.74 30,819.12 34,821.06	2,746.37 15,278.75 17,410.53
Indian Head-Wolseley — (Eligible Electors — 8,503) Jack Hosler (L.) Lorne Scott (N.D.P.) Dwight Dunn (P.C.)	6,781.00 33,385.50 20,353.75	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	317.25 1,500.00 159.09		149.80 800.00 325.00	889.92 10,465.66 20,476.33	3,884.75 9,152.38 3,221.99	201.87 5,018.33	2,017.84 9,276.06 5,393.02	=======================================	6,942.31 31,186.12 34,603.31	3,471.16 15,593.06 17,301.66
Kelsey-Tisdale — (Eligible Electors — 9,023) Walt Roberts (L.) Andy Renaud (N.D.P.) Neal Hardy (P.C.)	5,189.90 34,233.79 22,133.02	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	537.32 257.46 181.14	219.41 — 1,815.52	71.69 1,483.70 1,724.00	473.21 13,558.31 19,124.80	8,526.64 3,651.32	91.20 960.07 44.00	1,560.11 9,061.60 8,450.21	5	2,415.62 33,590.32 34,809.85	(b) 16,795.16 17,404.92

666

Candidate	Loans and Contributions Received	Maximum Expenses Allowable	Candidate's Personal Expenses (a)	Petty Expenses	Hire of Premises	Advertising	Services	Travelling Expenses	Goods Supplied	Claims Unpaid	Total of Expenses	Amount of Reim- bursement
Kelvington-Wadena — (Eligible Electors — 8,877) Bill Kerluke (L.) Ken Kluz (N.D.P.) Sherwin Petersen (P.C.)	1,460.94 35,619.21 27,766.57	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	60.00 1,595.23	10.27	760.50 1,102.50	_ 12,884.74 16,953.19	 9,871.91 9,783.47	_ _ 1,343.69	698.70 6,646.93 2,444.77	_ _ 560.07	698.70 30,174.35 32,187.69	(b) 15,087.18 15,813.81
Kindersley — (Eligible Electors — 8,151) Judy Setrakov (L.) Lorne Johnston (N.D.P.) Bill Boyd (P.C.)	15,679.20 6,225.20 28,407.72	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =	5,105.14 18.17	1,409.00 1,270.00 920.09	5,441.44 15,525.80 21,028.04	2,106.94 5,138.40 2,557.67	59.56	4,590.71 7,431.73 8,465.70	- - -	13,548.09 34,471.07 33,049.23	6,774.05 17,235.54 16,524.62
Kinistino — (Eligible Electors — 10,252) Frank Orosz (L.) Armand Roy (N.D.P.) Joe Saxinger (P.C.)	5,679.00 29,385.98 25,435.20	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	1,391.61 — 326.41	746.25 1,463.48	350.00 540.00 500.00	357.03 9,323.77 14,742.96	980.86 9,873.00 13,446.94		2,741.05 4,307.86 479.59	- - -	4,428.94 27,858.86 33,101.58	2,214.47 13,929.43 16,550.79
Last Mountain-Touchwood — (Eligible Electors — 9,494) Ed Bespalko (L.) Dale Flavel (N.D.P.) Arnold Tusa (P.C.) Paul Chesterton (Ind.)	8,666.20 33,574.72 26,079.13 (c)	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	1,500.00 1,500.00 —	 868.08	300.00 1,356.00 340.00	3,786.70 10,032.56 12,651.71	1,394.98 10,969.10 2,300.00	664.00 2,964.55 1,044.80	644.08 5,805.43 13,536.71	=	6,789.76 31,127.64 30,741.30	3,394.88 15,563.82 15,370.65
Maple Creek — (Eligible Electors — 8,141) Shirley Helmerson (L.) Bryan Oster (N.D.P.) Jack Goohsen (P.C.)	5,105.89 27,287.57 14,700.00	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	3,779.57 1,304.24 482.72	2,058.97 — 158.28	665.00 345.00 915.00	3,507.63 9,818.77 22,847.05	700.00 2,223.78	3,177.16	9,999.93 7,925.62	- 670.03	6,231.60 24,040.86 34,739.76	3,115.80 12,020.43 17,034.87
Meadow Lake — (Eligible Electors — 10,228) J. Burton Dougan (L.) Maynard Sonntag (N.D.P.) George McLeod (P.C.)	(c) 34,789.93 25,622.53	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	495.70 561.72	263.99 588.04	700.00 773.00	16,435.31 15,375.74	8,676.74 4,607.64	1,745.13 1,612.04	4,954.51 10,861.78	=	32,775.68 33,818.24	16,387.84 16,909.12

Melfort — (Eligible Electors — 9,024) Rod Gantefoer (L.) Carol Carson (N.D.P.) Ken Naber (P.C.)	28,576.50 30,704.69 24,326.82	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	291.15 1,200.00	3.21 19.25 1,170.75	1,000.00 4,477.13 459.79	7,335.95 16,558.34 23,181.40	1,293.37 8,204.22 2,700.79	675.00 1,195.75	8,714.94 250.00 4,994.70	=	19,022.47 30,704.69 32,507.43	9,511.24 15,352.35 16,253.72
Melville — (Eligible Electors — 9,656) Ray Chastkavich (L.) Evan Carlson (N.D.P.) Grant Schmidt (P.C.)	2,958.05 31,440.94 35,822.64	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	340.00 337.17	_ _ 17.59	250.00 595.38 2,186.11	1,738.66 2,322.70 19,174.18	80.00 25,561.71 3,986.39	28.31 1,222.00 1,052.79	869.97 2,217.60 8,329.37	440.16	3,407.10 31,919.39 34,746.43	1,703.55 15,959.70 17,373.22
Moose Jaw Palliser — (Eligible Electors — 11,456) Michael Klein (L.) Glenn Hagel (N.D.P.) Colleen Basarsky (P.C.)	2,686.08 32,115.90 16,631.11	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	133.85 —	74.91 231.23 98.01	363.34 2,207.50 1,268.00	1,597.11 10,250.76 24,508.34	868.05 14,038.19 5,469.20	1,126.52 — —	994.16 5,350,93 2,975.11	=	5,024.09 32,078.61 34,318.66	2,512.05 16,039.31 17,159.33
Moose Jaw Wakamow — (Eligible Electors — 11,438) Randy Roman (L.) Lorne Calvert (N.D.P.) Lisa Acton (P.C.)	2,451.30 22,258.07 15,277.00	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	123.00	68.32 125.88 295.08	363.34 1,435.68 500.00	2,299.31 10,184.30 3,779.01	1,494.33 2,500.00 3,067.83	290.06	476.12 7,931.88 2,382.60	Ξ	4,991.48 22,177.74 10,024.52	2,495.74 11,088.87 (b)
Moosomin — (Eligible Electors — 9,044) Keith Lewis (L.) Mary McGuire (N.D.P.) Donald Toth (P.C.)	12,080.92 31,341.40 21,807.41	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	913.50 1,389.63	221.34 1,895.32	726.95 623.40 897.29	2,243.19 11,587.68 21,389.51	6,096.35 12,536.96 4,155.79	202.60 1,238.11	1,900.84 3,716.22 4,056.90	=	11,169.93 29,923.71 32,394.81	5,584.97 14,961.86 16,197.41
Morse — (Eligible Electors — 7,120) Ken Nelson (L.) Carl Siemens (N.D.P.) Harold A. Martens (P.C.)	11,680.00 31,341.13 31,039.30	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	2,150.00 974.57 1,100.00	71.50 163.37 506.71	600.00 2,570.15 3,150.00	1,682.84 13,320.15 20,613.86	4,727.62 2,900.00 3,024.15	1,815.25 — 2,055.00	2,512.10 11,640.84 2,873.54	=	11,409.31 30,594.51 32,223.26	5,704.66 15,297.26 16,111.63
Nipawin — (Eligible Electors — 8,843) Richard Makowsky (L.) Tom Keeping (N.D.P.) Jim Taylor (P.C.)	6,446.86 35,009.56 27,768.52	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	313.20 414.00	162.95 1,698.85 75.15	365.25 2,050.68 753.05	2,057.08 12,580.47 25,602.73	270.00 6,025.00 5,547.07	286.23 1,046.25	2,861.25 11,979.75 1,248.22	_ 	5,716.53 34,620.98 34,272.47	2,858.27 17,310.49 17,136.42

Candidate	Loans and Contributions Received	Maximum Expenses Allowable	Candidate's Personal Expenses (a)	Petty Expenses	Hire of Premises	Advertising	Services	Travelling Expenses	Goods Supplied	Claims Unpaid	Total of Expenses	Amount of Reim- bursement
Pelly — (Eligible Electors — 8.637) Louis Sliwa (L.) Ron Harper (N.D.P.) Bernard Rink (P.C.)	(c) 34,319.36 23,990.96	34,983.77 34,983.77 34.983.77	1,248.10 1,779.01	383.80 343.72	3,086.64 1,473.50	14,924.58 22,192.66	7,140.59 5,796.91	2.962.00 1,559.05	4,388.51 643.03	=	32,886.12 32,008.87	16,443.06 16,004.44
Prince Albert Carlton — (Eligible Electors — 10,774) Richard Stewart (L.)	7,556.90	34,983.77	375.00	148.46	500.00	1,643.14	15.050.01	_	4,976.48	_	7,268.08	3,634.04
Myron Kowalsky (N.D.P.) Bert Provost (P.C.) Prince Albert Northcote —	26,250.30 14,889.18	34,983.77 34,983.77	Ξ	555.95 892.99	1,382.52 750.00	16,615.70 27,197.92	15,053.01 2,946.40	192.60 300.00	633.97 459.25	=	34,433.75 32,546.56	17,216.88 16,273.28
(Eligible Electors — 9,980) Hannah Shenouda (L.) Eldon Lautermilch (N.D.P.) Terry Wiebe (P.C.)	11,553.10 31,584.62 16,827.85	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	772.02 350.00	570.14 86.40 349.50	750.00 2,780.00 —	651.02 13,089.40 5,451.27	4,042.56 4,744.50	192.60	2,891.42 9,398.68 4,894.71	3,853.45	8,905.14 30,291.58 14,548.93	4,452.57 15,145.79 (b)
Qu'Appelle-Lumsden— (Eligible Electors—11,557) Dawn Garner (L.) Suzanne Murray (N.D.P.) Martin Kenney (P.C.)	11,245.29 34,442.09 25,834.71	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	35.27 817.60 320.72	307.16 603.18 184.94	1,615.15 1,650.00 1,383.92	875.26 11,921.98 9,021.40	2,800.00 11,344.82 5,628.61	233.09 1,859.73 599.02	4,323.71 6,405.38 17.335.41		10.154.37 33,785.09 34,153.30	5,077.19 16,892.55 17,076.65
Quill Lakes — (Eligible Electors — 8,389) Lou Coderre (L.) Murray Koskie (N.D.P.)	9,793.00 31,278.81	34,983.77 34,983.77	489.40 607.60	65.28 370.97	150.00 1.642.86	5,131.70 10.814.06	2,178.43 10.050.36	419.48 791.74	1,776.44 7,608.82	=	9,721.33 31.278.81	4,860.67 15.639.41
Glen Leggott (P.C.) Redberry — (Eligible Electors — 9,757)	22,462.60	34,983.77	72.54	=	1,882.88	16,217.39	6,453.35	1,794.37	8,192.89	ER.	34,540.88	17,270.44
Ken Finlayson (L.) Walter Jess (N.D.P.) John Gerich (P.C.)	3,281.18 34,326.72 21,872.31	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	611.06 — 708.93	229.29 — 95.10	150.00 750.00 614.00	996.00 12,146.77 16,069.43	1,375.00 —	1,750.00 6,349.00 321.00	155.89 12,111.79 12,855.37	177.06 —	3.458.24 32,732.56 29,954.90	1,729.12 16,366.28 14,977.45

Regina Albert North — (Eligible Electors — 9,905) Herbert W. (Herb) Haynes (L.) Kim Trew (N.D.P.) Roy Gaebel (P.C.)	9,382.00 16,292.16 11,683.46	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	19	245.84 52.82 89.60	753.50 1,200.00 535.00	50.00 8,693.24 3,444.34	1,635.26 8,650.00 6,282.47	170.00 —	6,068.18 10,254.87 542.81	_ _ _	8,752.78 29,020.93 10,894.22	4,376.39 14,510.47 (b)
Regina Albert South — (Eligible Electors — 10,647) Saul Jacobson (L.) Serge Kujawa (N.D.P.) Jack Klein (P.C.) John O'Donoghue (Ind.)	31,136.64 29,820.43 22,993.92	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	150.00 — — —	1,662.03 83.64 198.04	802.50 900.00 1,189.66	6,923.18 12,431.69 18,204,17 664.94	5,591.45 7,970.08 3,045.32	1	7,616.58 7,401.79 11,868.64	123 - -	22,595.74 28,787.20 34,505.83 664.94	11,297.87 14,393.60 17,252.91 (b)
Regina Churchill Downs — (Eligible Electors — 10,496) Clyde Myhill (L.) Ned Shillington (N.D.P.) John Bergen (P.C.)	10,800.19 33,036,85 11,351.71	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	180.00	3,012.96	388.50 1,498.11 933.33	50.00 11,666.24 3,623.40	494.52 12,661.35 4,192.24	224.07	5,952.00 7,106.05 2,268.91	314.14 — —	10,436.19 32,931.75 11,017.88	5,132.49 16,465.88 (b)
Regina Dewdney — (Eligible Electors — 11,349) Bob Newman (L.) Ed Tchorzewski (N.D.P.) Warne Rhoades (P.C.)	19,230.00 35,046.37 11,282.68	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	440.00 500.00 94.85		3,750.00 1,680.00 1,000.00	- 12,686.24 7,381.23	13,377.50 8,540.26 1,660.89	237.50 —	1,714.00 9,559.12 505.97	=	18,841.50 32,703.12 10,572.81	9,420.75 16,351.56 (b)
Regina Elphinstone — (Eligible Electors — 11,365) Cliff Chatterson (L.) Dwain Lingenfelter (N.D.P.) Don Racette (P.C.)	1,423.00 36,028.14 11,148.94	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	<u> </u>	248.77 748.50 164.14	754.22 1,605.00 500.00	11,910.29 2,204.17	5,907.41 3,172.71	795.00	749.80 12,840.48 1,846.25	702.96	2,455.75 33,011.68 8,682.27	876.40 16,505.84 (b)
Regina Hillsdale — (Eligible Electors — 10,507) Larry Bird (L.) Louise Simard (N.D.P.) Shirley Schneider (P.C.)	32,085.23 27,011.53 34,039.55	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	206.00	401.96 286.57 107.09	1,605.00 887.88 2,000.00	16,734.31 11,760.9 28,486.06	9,684.56 4,799.27 2,078.53	67.20 —	4,452.23 11,470.49 2,067.97	_ _ _	32,878.06 29,271.70 34,739.65	16,439.03 14,635.85 17,369.83
Regina Lake Centre — (Eligible Electors — 11,410) Michael R. Giles (L.) Joanne Crofford (N.D.P.) Bill Pratt (P.C.)	3,642.00 35,136.24 21,234.03	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	100.00	39.69 343.37 326.11	600.00 800.00 1,070.00	_ 11,760.29 2,204.17	43.03 7,360.00 5,194.15	3 3 3	2,373.07 10,699.14 11,161.77	476.01 —	3,055.79 31,438.81 19,956.20	1,527.90 15,481.40 (b)

Candidate	Loans and Contributions Received	Maximum Expenses Allowable	Candidate's Personal Expenses (a)	Petty Expenses	Hire of Premises	Advertising	Services	Travelling Expenses	Goods Supplied	Claims Unpaid	Total of Expenses	Amount of Reim- bursement
Regina North West — (Eligible Electors — 10,602)												
Liz Calvert (L.) John Solomon (N.D.P.) Jack Mock (P.C.)	862.00 33,537.07 13,901.71	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	300.77 178.66	_ _ _	1,100.00 535.00	11,760.29 1,421.93	231.45 7,846.00 1,136.54	90.00	710.37 11,432.07 6,135.85	_ y= ===	941.82 32,138.36 9,319.32	470.91 16,069.18 (b)
Regina Rosemont — (Eligible Electors — 11,546)												
John M. MacGowan (L.) Bob Lyons (N.D.P.) Myrna Petersen (P.C.)	2,507.52 35,106.80 12,679.71	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	600.00	291.10 826.83 75.00	2,200.00 800.00	50.00 11,833.33 2,721.55	385.78 10,823.69 2,421.87	_	920.83 8,453.83 4,017.50	_ _ _	1,647.71 34,137.68 10,035.92	823.86 17,068.84 (b)
Regina Victoria — (Eligible Electors — 10,315)												
Louise Holloway (L.) Harry Van Mulligen (N.D.P.) Olga Stinson (P.C.)	1,043.85 32,932.11 18,140.22	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	500.00 —	445.37 432.68 730.91	1,101.60 570.00	11,666.24 9,868.73	329.48 12,782.17 1,573.10	=	210.54 6,105.88 507.30	5,650.00 	6,635.39 32,088.57 13,250.04	3,317.69 16,044.29 (b)
Regina Wascana Plains — (Eligible Electors — 10,801)												
Cam McCannell (L.) Doreen Hamilton (N.D.P.) Beattie Martin	11,464.40 26,077.09 27,504.35	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	566.80 72.01	846.11 44.61 —	6,551.42 950.00 1,140.00	399.06 11,666.24 17,047.64	7,586.08 4,500.00 3,592.63	107.00	3,730.42 8,769.24 12,691.92	849.56 — —	19,962.65 25,930.09 34,579.19	9,556.55 12,965.05 17,289.60
Rosetown-Elrose — (Eligible Electors — 7,727)												
Linda Trytten (L.) Berny Wiens (N.D.P.) Ansgar Tynning (P.C.)	7,405.00 25,412.33 20,526.50	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	2,583.59 429.90 312.54	594.19 70.40 175.36	840.00 750.00 775.00	2,033.89 11,274.16 22,279.59	2,523.37 13,100.00 —	1,261.12 200.00	1,375.38 8,171.65 11,244.33	210.00 _ _	7,576.83 34,627.33 34,674.28	3,683.42 17,313.67 17,337.14
Rosthern — (Eligible Electors — 11,182)												
Phil Biggs (L.) Kim Dmytryshyn (N.D.P.) Bill Z. Neudorf (P.C.)	3,097.50 26,018.83 22,187.75	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	262.06 409.50	62.15 145.34 137.23	934.30 1,717.35	200.02 8,660.50 20,590.21	1,717.72 4,096.38	217.90 121.40	733.67 5,497.31 7,850.27	768.46 16,536.33	1,764.30 33,709.40 34,512.84	882.15 13,303.80 17,256.42
Saltcoats — (Eligible Electors — 8,375)												
Les Popp (L.) Reg Knezacek (N.D.P.) Rod Roden (P.C.)	1,583.00 36,170.71 21,843.48	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	127.22 1,682.08 545.95	270.11 734.24 2,576.97	1,096.67 1,345.00	269.64 11,024.75 21,192.38	9,847.28 2,623.65	1,070.11 —	650.00 8,657.27 7,108.14	=	1,189.75 32,430.32 34,846.14	(b) 16,215.16 17,423.07

Saskatoon Broadway — (Eligible Electors — 11,163)												
Jackie Stewart (L.) Pat Atkinson (N.D.P.) Lee Cutforth (P.C.)	11,027.00 32,421.69 14,343.90	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	_	424.25 142.23	2,782.00 1,800.00 963.00	2,239.77 13,122.04 27,426.07	3,607.97 2,206.27 655.40	:=: :=:	2,423.83 12,242.11 5,253.08	Ξ	11,053.57 29,794.67 34,439.78	5,526.78 14,897.34 17,219.89
Greg Hill (Ind.)	2,149.00	34,983.77	_	235.82	100.00	913.49	1,077.59	10.00	-	-	2,336.90	(b)
Saskatoon Eastview-Haultain — (Eligible Electors — 10,596)												
Dan Kolysher (L.) Bob Pringle (N.D.P.)	3,068.60 29,637.41	34,983.77 34,983.77	_	_	374.50	1,553.61 12,850.10	_ 5,516.60	_	1,039.58 9,212.60	_	2,593.19 27,953.80	1,296.60 13,976.90
Bob Myers (P.C.)	17,944.99	34,983.77	_	77.03	1,000.00	22,721.91	1,397.73	737	9,687.96	_	34,884.63	17,442.32
Saskatoon Fairview — (Eligible Electors — 11,268)												
Bill Mellof (L.) Bob Mitchell (N.D.P.)	4,349.67 36,995.80	34,983.77 34,983.77	_	163.40 475.96	300.00	337.28 20,571.26	3,922.00	35.00	3,135.99 2.154.22	1,326.80	3,971.67 28,450.24	1,985.83 13,561.72
Gaby Akl (P.C.)	10,757.01	34,983.77	_	145.65	450.00	_	0,022.00	=	5,773.39	-	6,369.04	(b)
Saskatoon Greystone — (Eligible Electors — 12,452)												
Lynda Haverstock (L.) Peter Prebble (N.D.P.)	20,342.58 37,927.43	34,983.77 34,983.77	225.00	85.72	1,368.73 1,000.00	989.02 12.953.44	8,423.99 1,500.00	400.00	6,340.71 18,059.81		17,522.45 33,598.97	8,761.23 16,799.49
Gary D. Hellard (P.C.) Leslie Cushion (Ind.)	15,245.00	34,983.77 34,983.77	102.30	150.00 10.51	1,200.00	2,428.68	1,957.00 40.13	_	9,271.43	=	15,007.11 254.70	(b) (b)
Saskatoon Idylwyld — (Eligible Electors — 12,007)												
Roland Loewer (L.) Eric Cline (N.D.P.)	2,215.00 31,803.92	34,983.77 34,983.77	24.00 157.82	69.28 210.72	600.00 700.00	139.30 13.468.55	192.16 8.426.68	515.00	4,176.95	_	5,692.69	2,846.35
Carol Zanon (P.C.)	10,637.50	34,983.77	157.62	578.97	797.32	3,983.30	1,800.77	_	8,398.68 1,007.70	_	31,204.63 8,168.06	15,602.32 (b)
Saskatoon Nutana — (Eligible Electors — 11,710)												
Shirley Khan (L.) Herman Rolfes (N.D.P.)	10,577.07 37,890.24	34,983.77 34,983.77		1,838.63 836.97	1,900.00 1,000.00	754.00 17,182.62	1,420.75 9,045.84	_	4,511.95 2,384.73	_	10,425.33 30,450.16	5,212.67
Jerry Ehalt (P.C.)	10,500.00	34,983.77	_	263.81	2,000.00	26,483.15	4,598.92	_	1,131.46	_	34,477.34	15,225.08 (b)
Saskatoon River Heights — (Eligible Electors — 13,224)												
Ed Monuik (L.0 Carol Teichrob (N.D.P.)	3,000.31 35,452.41	34,983.77 34,983.77	_	_	462.09	2,258.65	10.000.00	59.00	905.66	_	3,685.40	1,842.70
Ray Meiklejohn (P.C.)	28,780.54	34,983.77	_	472.14	1,498.00 850.00	12,876.79 11,443.52	10,902.08 3,593.44	623.08	8,878.92 17,730.63	_	34,155.79 34,712.81	17,077.90 17,356.41

MAY 22, 1992

672

Candidate	Loans and Contributions Received	Expenses	Candidate's Personal Expenses (a)	Petty Expenses	Hire of Premises	Advertising	Services	Travelling Expenses	Goods Supplied	Claims Unpaid	Total of Expenses	Amount of Reim- bursement
Saskatoon Riversdale — (Eligible Electors — 9,674)												
Gary La Plante (L.) Roy Romanow (N.D.P.) Gay Caswell (P.C.)	5,986.00 41,970.52 11,614.75	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	_ _ _	43.04 600.64 1,251.98	200.00 1,400.00 —	780.26 21,332.74 1,408.87	591.82 6,758.73 2,612.70	201.00 4,008.70	3,869.53 1,697.37 1,488.21	2,351.99	5,848.65 31,990.48 13,122.45	2,742.33 15,995.24 (b)
Saskatoon Sutherland-Universit (Eligible Electors — 10,090)	ty —											
Robin Bellamy (L.) Mark Koenker (N.D.P.) Jim Laing (P.C.)	12,043.28 32,660.84 13,252.50	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	249.00 — 533.64	98.50 174.99 531.15	2,625.00 906.97 1,150.00	4,315.71 12,919.64 29,178.60	3,250.00 7,784.69 —	268.20 —	2,055.28 10,980.13 3,517.83	_	12,612.69 32,766.42 34,377.58	6,306.35 16,383.21 17,188.79
Saskatoon Westmount — (Eligible Electors — 10,606)												
Myron Luczka (L.) Janice MacKinnon (N.D.P.) George Turanich (P.C.)	1,595.00 32,140.00 8,818.25	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	77.17 — —	87.49 412.07 —	200.00 800.00 535.00	611.59 12,851.79 —	5,900.00 2,109.51	- :::	1,838.92 12,031.30 2,883.04	_	2,738.00 31,995.16 5,527.55	1,369.00 15,997.58 (b)
Saskatoon Wildwood — (Eligible Electors — 11,728)												
David M. Clark (L.) Pat Lorje (N.D.P.) Joan Black (P.C.)	4,342.32 42,572.02 20,857.50	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	<u> </u>	87.90 —	1,258.06 1,070.00	3,389.19 12,850.10 21,000.00	414.44 6,169.80 964.39		1,450.43 7,886.46 10,672.43	2,441.75 — —	7,695.81 28,252.32 33,706.82	3,847.91 14,126.16 16,853.41
Shaunavon — (Eligible Electors — 7,276)												
Jerry Ruehs (L.) Glen McPherson (N.D.P.) Ted Gleim (P.C.)	17,865.15 33,299.01 24,471.43	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	2,278.42 483.99 40.99	5,003.51 587.94 2,808.57	1,181.00 1,493.75 2,260.06	3,809.39 10,798.07 17,734.29	1,550.00 6,300.00 4,493.29	600.00 391.50 732.94	2,166.72 13,409.64 4,999.89	342.40	14,310.62 32,980.90 33,371.44	7,155.31 16,490.45 16,514.52
Shellbrook-Torch River — (Eligible Electors — 9,455)												
Walter Billay (L.) Jack Langford (N.D.P.) Lloyd Muller (P.C.)	13,597.43 32,877.07 21,917.50	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	1,740.00 _ _	200.01	1,050.00 1,290.00 1,100.00	2,953.13 11,217.11 18,538.97	5,949.30 10,602.13 9,649.30	1,500.00 1,242.86 347.50	8,224.62 3,413.60	405.00 —	11,857.43 32,776.73 33,049.37	5,928.72 16,388.37 16,524.69

Souris-Cannington (Eligible Electors — 8,328)												
Don Lees (L.) Ross Arthur (N.D.P.) Dan D'Autremont (P.C.)	6,116.00 26,611.73 35,821.98	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	954.00 180.00 85.73	411.02 —	896.00 1,725.00 240.00	4,271.02 12,760.01 25,662.29	636.00 5,716.25 1,368.69	1,066.56 3,361.92 1,970.50	4,034.23 2,444.70 5,515.24	=	10,903.81 26,418,90 34,756.72	5,451.91 13,209.45 17,378.36
Swift Current — (Eligible Electors — 10,318)												
Archie Green (L.) John Penner (N.D.P.) Lawrence Bergreen (P.C.)	1,832.00 29,834.66 13,206.58	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	157.75 350.00	_ 445.02	224.70 785.00 428.00	724.81 12,270.54 26,293.30	4,350.00 3,192.21	- 387.16	750.50 8,272.18 3,690.29		1,700.01 25,677.72 34,435.98	850.01 12,838.86 17,217.99
The Battlefords — (Eligible Electors — 11,917)												
Donna Challis (L.) Doug Anguish (N.D.P.) Jim Hampson (P.C.)	14,023.29 30,928.57 31,412.74	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	340.50 1,642.74	175.59 137.04 —	637.50 1,421.90 522.76	7,197.14 13,300.44 20,813.13	13,455.26 8,723.87	481.50 344.00	1,829.84 2,110.70 4,256.66	=	9,840.07 30,906.84 34,660.42	4,920.04 15,453.42 17,330.21
Thunder Creek — (Eligible Electors — 8,110)												
Bill Johnstore (L.) Ron Bishoff (N.D.P.) Rick Swenson (P.C.) Dwayne S. McBride (Ind.)	5,028.24 28,262.48 19,589.86 155.94	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	148.00 535.90 —	790.74 1,623.91 79.24	430.34 1,318.00 647.00	3,592.44 9,679.96 21,249.56 76.70	2,230.15 10,001.13 8,654.24	582.94 1,682.50	558.20 4,510.56 2,387.97	= = =	7,394.07 27,982.89 34,562.68 155.94	3,697.04 13,991.45 17,281.34 (b)
Turtleford — (Eligible Electors — 9,188)												
Neil Currie (L.) Lloyd Johnson (N.D.P.) Jerry Spenst (P.C.)	2,652.00 29,590.58 30,712.58	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	810.61 2,004.00 1,845.66	358.45 5,161.59	600.00 1,800.00 485.25	4,849.03 9,616.99 25,553.77	325.60 8,925.00 780.00	396.75 305.60	3,648.74 3,335.50 6,916.34	=======================================	9,781.82 29,235.83 34,040.96	4,890.91 14,617.92 17,020.48
Weyburn — (Eligible Electors — 9,889)												
W. F. (Bill) Rudachyk (L.) Ron Wormsbecker (N.D.P.) Lorne H. Hepworth (P.C.) Edwin W. Appenheimer (Ind.)	25,506.46 28,486.00 24,687.95 500.00	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	661.90 168.05 278.63 320.00	227.16 187.19 413.96 80.00	1,770.87 1,192.89 1,770.00	7,283.81 11,698.50 7,653.38	5,573.22 7,205.78 53.50	489.35 — 1,050.00 —	5,820.44 12,102.22 21,654.58	=	21,164.85 32,386.58 32,595.42 80.00	10,582.43 16,193.29 16,297.71 (b)
Wilkie — (Eligible Electors — 7,907)												
Nick Volk (L.) Sharon Murrell (N.D.P.) John E. Britton (P.C.)	16,820.56 32,719.64 18,505.29	34,983.77 34,983.77 34,983.77	324.93 1,218.25 192.50	318.82 107.31	1,630.00 350.00 2,018.24	8,463.25 13,298.21 27,417.30	3,811.03 3,157.45 2,902.80	389.00 1,738.88 1,147.82	4,823.65 6,464.29 862.74	=	19,435.75 25,116.14 34,348.90	9,717.88 12,558.07 17,174.45

ble Expenses (a) Expenses	Premises Advertising	Travelling Services Expenses	Goods Claims Supplied Unpaid	Total of Reim- Expenses bursement
	750.00 2,610.29 781.50 18.752.83	464.63 — 2 271 78 20 00	2,195.18 — 1,461.54 3,840.00	6,129.60 3,064.80 30.475.25 13,317.63
3.7		3.77 — 109.50 750.00 2,610.29 3.77 — 3,347.60 781.50 18,752.83	3.77 — 109.50 750.00 2,610.29 464.63 — 3.77 — 3,347.60 781.50 18,752.83 2,271.78 20.00	3.77 — 109.50 750.00 2,610.29 464.63 — 2,195.18 — 3.77 — 3,347.60 781.50 18,752.83 2,271.78 20.00 1,461.54 3,840.00

Pursuant to section 222 of The Election Act, a summary of the annual Fiscal Returns for the period January 1 to December 31, 1992 for Registered Political Parties in the Province of Saskatchewan

	(Contributions)			(Expenses)					
Registered Politial Party	Total Contributions	Cash on Hand	Total Contributions & Cash on Hand	Operating Expenses	Advertising	Other	Total			
Liberal Party of Saskatchewan	218,976.47	1,455.98	220,432.45	214,168.50	-	 -	214,168.50			
New Democratic Party, Sask. Section	2,572,510.58	596,880.11	3,169,390.69	2,699,947.75	89,080.98	<u> </u>	2,789,028.73			
Progressive Conservative Party of Saskatchewan	2,110,835.00	169,930.00	2,280,765.00	1,724,445.00	171,473.30	491,850.00	2,387,768.30			
Independence Party of Saskatchewan (W.C.C.)	_	358.24	358.24	133.75	2-	600.00	733.75			
			Jan Chief Ele							

⁽a) Candidates' personal expenses are not considered to be election expenses.(b) Candidate did not qualify for a reimbursement pursuant to section 223.(c) Candidate return either not filed or improperly filed.

The Northern Municipalities Act

(subsection 201(1))

ASSESSMENT NOTICE

Northern Village of Beauval:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll of the Northern Village of Beauval for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection in the office of the Assessor, from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday to Friday, except holidays.

Any person who desires to object to the assessment of himself or any other person must, within 20 days after the date of publication of this notice in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, lodge his or her complaint in writing with: the Assessor, Northern Village of Beauval, Box 19, Beauval, Sask. SOM 0G0

Dated at Beauval, Sask., May 22, 1992.

Marlene Morin, Assessor.

The Oil and Gas Conservation Act

MARENGO SOUTH DETRITAL POOL — PRESSURE MAINTENANCE

The Department of Energy and Mines has received an application from Grad & Walker Resources Ltd. for approval of a plan to dispose of salt water recovered from oilfield production by injection into the Detrital through the well G & W Marengo A8-4-28-28, located in legal subdivision 8 of Section 4, in Township 28, in Range 28, West of the Third Meridian.

Objections to this application, complete with supporting technical data, received in writing by the Department on or before June 12, 1992 will be considered. A copy of the objection must be provided to the applicant.

Copies of the submission in support of the application may be obtained from Mr. Brian Goodfellow, Grad & Walker Resources Ltd., 1600-700 9th Ave. S.W., Calgary, Alta. T2P 3V4, on or before June 12, 1992, by persons directly affected.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 13, 1992.

OTHER AREAS — WAIVER OF OFF-TARGET PENALTY

The Department of Energy and Mines has received an application from North Canadian Oils Limited requesting waiver of the off-target penalty for the gas well to be located in legal subdivision 1 of Section 22, in Township 61, in Range 20, West of Third Meridian.

Any objections to the granting of the approval to waive the off-target penalty received in writing in the office of the undersigned on or before June 12, 1992 will be given due consideration before a final decision is reached.

Copies of the application may be obtained from Ms. Daphne Armstrong, North Canadian Oils Limited, 700 Sun Life Plaza III, 112 4th Ave. S.W., Calgary, Alta. T2P 4B2, by persons directly affected.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 13, 1992.

Bruce W. Wilson, Executive Director, Petroleum and Natural Gas Division, Saskatchewan Energy and Mines.

The Planning and Development Act, 1983

AMENDMENT TO THE CODETTE LAKE DEVELOPMENT PLAN AND ZONING BYLAW

Pursuant to *The Planning and Development Act, 1983*, public notice is hereby given of Ministerial approval of complementary Bylaws No.-1-1991 and 2-1992 of the R.M. of Torch River No. 487 and the R.M. of Nipawin No. 488 to amend the Codette Lake Development Plan and Zoning Bylaw. The bylaw allows for development of municipal water systems and specifies solid and liquid waste disposal facilities as a discretionary use in the zoning bylaw.

Dated at Regina, May 6, 1992.

W. H. Reader, Deputy Minister.

APPROVAL OF AN AMENDMENT TO THE CITY OF SASKATOON'S DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Pursuant to *The Planning and Development Act, 1983*, notice is given of the Ministerial approval of Bylaw No. 7274 which amends the City of Saskatoon's Development Plan.

The amendment will redesignate an area of land from Low Density — Conversions District to Low Density — No Conversions District in the Albert neighbourhood.

Dated at Regina, May 5, 1992.

D. M. Innes, Deputy Minister of Community Services.

The Rural Municipality Act, 1989

(subsection 301(1))

ASSESSMENT NOTICES

R.M. of Cana No. 214:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll of the R.M. of Cana No. 214 for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection at the office of the Administrator of the municipality, until the time for lodging appeals has expired, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Friday.

Any person who desires to object to the assessment of himself or any other person must, within 20 days after the date of the publication of this notice in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, lodge his or her complaint in writing with the Administrator of the municipality.

Dated at Melville, Sask., May 22, 1992.

J. B. Chesney, Administrator.

R.M. of Maple Creek No. 111:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll of the R.M. of Maple Creek No. 111 for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection at the office of the Administrator of the municipality, until the time for lodging appeals has expired, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Friday inclusive.

Any person who desires to object to the assessment of himself or any other person must, within 20 days after the date of the publication of this in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, lodge his or her complaint in writing with the Administrator of the municipality.

Dated at Maple Creek, May 22, 1992.

Debbie Brost,

R.M. of Reford No. 379:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll of the R.M. of Reford No. 379 for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection at the office of the Administrator, until the time for lodging appeals has expired, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Friday.

Any person who wishes to object to the assessment of himself or any other person must, within 20 days after the date of the publication of this notice in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, lodge his or her complaint in writing with the Administrator of the municipality.

Dated at Wilkie, Sask., May 22, 1992.

Helen Dietz, Assessor.

R.M. of Senlac No. 411:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll of the R.M. of Senlac No. 411 for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection at the office of the Administrator of the municipality, until the time for lodging appeals has expired, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Friday inclusive.

Any person who desires to object to the assessment of himself or any other person must, within 20 days after the date of the publication of this notice in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, lodge his or her complaint in writing with the Administrator of the municipality.

Dated at Senlac, Sask., May 22, 1992.

Calvin Giggs, Assessor.

R.M. of Val Marie No. 17:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll of the R.M. of Val Marie No. 17 for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection at the office of the secretary of the municipality, until the time for lodging appeals has expired, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Thursday.

Any person who desires to object to the assessment of himself or any other person must, within 20 days after the date of the publication of this notice in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*, lodge his or her complaint in writing to the secretary of the municipality.

Dated at Val Marie, Sask., May 22, 1992.

Barry W. Dixon, Assessor.

The Urban Municipality Act, 1984

(subsection 249(4))

ASSESSMENT NOTICE

Village of Hubbard:

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll for the Village of Hubbard for 1992 has been prepared and is open to inspection in the office of the Assessor, from 1 to 4 p.m., Saturday.

Any person who wishes to appeal his/her assessment to the Board of Revision is required to file his/her complaint in writing with: the Assessor, Village of Hubbard, Box 148, Hubbard, Sask. SOA 1J0, by June 11, 1992.

Dated at Hubbard, Sask., May 22, 1992.

John Paslawski, Assessor.

RULES OF COURT

COURT OF QUEEN'S BENCH PROVINCE OF SASKATCHEWAN

CHAMBERS SITTINGS:

Chambers sittings for Her Majesty's Court of Queen's Bench for Saskatchewan for the period commencing August 31, 1992, and ending June 30, 1993, are set forth below:

Assiniboia -

at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 15, October 13, November 10, December 8, January 5, February 2, March 2, March 30, April 27, May 25 and June 22.

Battle ford -

at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 3, and every Thursday thereafter that date except November 19.

Estevan -

at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 1, September 22, October 13, November 3, November 24, December 15, January 5, January 26, February 16, March 9, March 30, April 20, May 11, June 1, and June 22.

Gravelbourg -

at 10:30 a.m. on Tuesday, September 15, October 13, November 10, December 8, January 5, February 2, March 2, March 30, April 27, May 25, and June 22.

Humboldt -

at 11:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 24, October 22, November 19, December 17, January 14, February 11, March 11, April 8, May 6, June 3, and Wednesday, June 30.

Kerrobert -

at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 8, on Monday, October 5, November 2, November 30, on Tuesday, December 29, and on Monday, January 25, February 22, March 22, April 19, May 17, and June 14.

Melfort –

at 1:30 p.m. on Monday, August 31, September 14, September 28, on Tuesday, October 13, on

Monday October 26, November 9, November 23, December 7, December 21, January 4, January 18, February 1, February 15, March 1, March 15, March 29, April 12, April 26, May 10, on Tuesday May 25, and on Monday June 7 and June 21.

Melville -

at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, September 15, on Wednesday, October 14, on Tuesday November 10, December 8, January 5, February 2, March 2, March 30, April 27, on Wednesday, May 26, and on Tuesday, June 22.

Moose Jaw -

at 1:30 p.m. on Monday, August 31, September 14, September 28, on Wednesday, October 14, on Monday October 26, November 9, November 23, December 7, December 21, January 4, January 18, February 1, February 15, March 1, March 15, March 29, April 12, April 26, May 10, on Wednesday, May 26, and on Monday June 7 and June 21.

Moosomin -

at 1:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 10, October 8, November 5, December 3, on Wednesday, December 30, and on Thursday January 28, February 25, March 25, April 22, May 20, and June 17.

Prince Albert -

at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, September 1, and every Tuesday after that date, except November 17.

Regina -

at 10:00 a.m. every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, except holidays and Thursday, November 19.

Saskatoon —

at 10:00 a.m. every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, except holidays and Thursday, November 19.

Unified Family Court —

at 9:30 a.m. every Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday, except holidays and Friday, November

Shaunavon -

scheduled on request

Swift Current -

at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 8, on Monday September 21, October 5, October 19, November 2, November 16, November 30, December 14, on Tuesday, December 29, and on Monday, January 11, January 25, February 8, February 22, March 8, March 22, April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, May 31, June 14, and June 28.

Weyburn _

at 11:00 a.m. on Wednesday, September 2, September 23, October 14, November 4, November 25, December 16, January 6, January 27, February 17, March 10, March 31, April 21, May 12, June 2 and June 23.

Wynyard -

at 1:00 on Thursday, September 24, October 22, on Tuesday, November 17, on Thursday, December 17, January 14, February 11, March 11, April 8, May 6, June 3, and on Wednesday, June 30.

Yorkton —

at 1:30 p.m. on Monday, August 31, on Tuesday, September 8, on Monday September 14, September 21, September 28, October 5, and on Tuesday, October 13, and every Monday after that up to and including December 21; on Tuesday, December 29, and every Monday after that up to and including May 17; on Tuesday, May 25; and then every Monday after that date.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 7, 1992.

D. K. MacPherson, Chief Justice, Court of Queen's Bench.

Certified to be a True Copy of Original F. C. Newis, Registrar.

COURT SITTINGS:

Sittings of Her Majesty's Court of Queen's Bench for Saskatchewan for the period commencing August 31, 1992, and ending June 28, 1993.

All sittings commence at 10:00 a.m. unless otherwise stated.

Assiniboia —

Jury and non-jury by request.

Battleford -

Jury and non-jury commencing on Tuesday, September 8, and October 13, and on Monday November 23, January 4, February 8, March 15 and April 19, and on Tuesday, May 25.

Estevan -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Gravelbourg -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Humboldt -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Kerrobert -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Melfort –

Jury and non-jury by request.

Melville —

T.....

Jury and non-jury by request. *Moose Jaw* —

Moose ouw -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Moosomin-

Jury and non-jury by request.

Prince Albert -

Jury and non-jury commencing on Tuesday, September 8, and October 13, and on Monday November 23, January 4, February 8, March 15, April 19, and on Tuesday, May 25.

Regina -

Jury and non-jury commencing on Tuesday, September 8, and October 13, and on Monday November 23, January 4, February 8, March 15, April 19, and on Tuesday, May 25.

Saskatoon -

Jury and non-jury commencing on Tuesday, September 8, and October 13, and on Monday November 23, January 4, February 8, March 15, April 19, and on Tuesday, May 25.

Unified Family Court —

Non-jury commencing at 9:30 a.m. Monday, August 31, and on Tuesday, October 13, and on Monday November 23, January 4, February 8, March 15, and April 19, and on Tuesday, May 25.

Shaunavon —

Jury and non-jury by request.

Swift Current -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Weyburn -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Wynyard -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Yorkton -

Jury and non-jury by request.

Dated at Regina, Sask., May 7, 1992.

D. K. MacPherson, Chief Justice, Court of Queen's Bench.

Certified to be a True Copy of Original F. C. Newis, Registrar.

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY FOR A PRIVATE BILL

BRIERCREST BIBLE COLLEGE:

Notice is hereby given that a Petition to the Legislature shall be presented requesting that an Act to incorporate the Briercrest Bible College be amended for the purpose of changing the name of the body corporate from Briercrest Bible College to Briercrest Schools.

The purpose of the amendment is to change the name of this institution.

Dated at Caronport, Sask., May 6, 1992.

Ellery Pullman, Vice-President of Educational Administration, Briercrest Bible College.

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE PROVINCE OF SASKATCHEWAN

RULES RELATING TO PETITIONS AND PRIVATE BILLS

The Rules of the Legislature with regard to the time for filing Petitions and Private Bills with the Clerk and other matters relating thereto can be obtained at any time by those interested, on application to:

Gwenn Ronyk, Clerk of the Legislative Assembly. Room 239, Legislative Building, Regina, Sask. S4S 0B3

NOTICE TO ADVERTISERS

All material for publication in *The Saskatchewan Gazette* must be in the Office of the Queen's Printer, Saskatchewan Justice, 8th Floor, 1874 Scarth Street, Regina, Sask. S4P 3V7 Tel. (306) 787-6896, by noon on the Friday previous to the week of publication. If a holiday occurs within the week of publication, the deadline is set back to noon of the previous Thursday. At least one full week should be allowed for mail delivery.

Each document must be complete in the form required for publication and must be separate from the covering letter. Signatures on all documents must be typewritten or

clearly printed immediately below the written signatures. Publication of any material will be delayed if received late.

Prepayment is required for ALL advertising placed in *The Saskatchewan Gazette* by nongovernment advertisers. Cheques or money orders must be made payable to the Minister of Finance. Please include the GST in addition to regular charges at the rate of 7% each for those items listed below under "GST Payable". Any order not including the GST will not be filled.

The minimum charge for publication of notices not specified below shall be \$16.00 for each notice, which sum shall accompany the material when forwarded for publication.

The following are minimum rates for advertising in *The Saskatchewan Gazette*:

GST Pavable:

Application for Change of Name in accordance with <i>The Companies</i>	
Açt: One issue	16.00
Notices in accordance with The	

Notices in accordance with The Saskatchewan Insurance Act:

Notices in accordance with The Tax
Enforcement Act:
Five parcels or less, for a minimum

Additional parcels are 75¢ each, \$3.25 for each metes and bounds description.

GST Exempt:

Notices in accordance with *The Garage Keepers Act:*

charge of

Notices re Assessment Rolls

(Municipal): One issue

One copy of your submission as it appeared in *The Saskatchewan Gazette* is mailed to government advertisers who are invoiced. With prepayment, a copy of your submission is available on request from Office of the Queen's Printer.

Per annum subscription rate to *The Saskatchewan Gazette*:

includes 7% (\$0.21) GST

19.50

16.00

REGINA, SASKATCHEWAN Printed by THE QUEEN'S PRINTER 1992

